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MR. UTZ: Case 4222,

MR. BHATCH: Case 4222,

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing
Company for special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico

MR, HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle; Hinkle, Bonnard
and Christy, Roswell, appearing on behalf of Coastal States
and we have two witnesses I would like to have sworn.

MR. UTZ: Let me ask for appearances first.

Do we have any appearances?

MR. LEACH: Yes, sir. My name is Guy Leach,
and I am with the 0il Development Company of Texas, in
Amarillo, and I also represent Santa Fe-Pacific. And I have
come to observe the proceedings, and I may want to make a
statement later, |

MR. UTZ: And what was the other company
besides Santa Fe-Pacific?

MR. LEACH: The 0il Development Company of
Texas.

MR. UTZ: All right. Swear the witness.,

(Witness sworn.)

CARROLIL STATON

the witness, called by Mr. Hinkle, having first been duly




upon his oath, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE;

Q State your name, residence and by whom you
are employed?

A My name is Carroll Staton, employed by
Coastal States Gas Producing Company, in Midland, Texas,
as senior geologist.

0. Have you previously testified before the 0il
Conservation Commission?

A Yes, sir, I have.

0 Your qualifications as a geologist are a
matter of record with the Commission?

A, They are.

0. Are you familiar with the application of

Coastal States in Case 42227

A Yes, sir, I am.
0. What is Coastal States seeking to accomplish?
A We are seeking to get sbecial field rules for

the West Sawyer-San Andres Field of northern Lea County,

New Mexico, which will provide for eighty-acre spacing,

eighty-acre allowables and special patterns of well locations.,




0. Have you made a study of the West Sawyer-

San Andres pools?
3 Yes, sir, I have.
0. Yon are familiar with all the wells that have

been drilled in that area?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0. And also the surrounding area?

A Yes, sir.

0. Have you prepared or has there been prepared

under your direction certain exhibits for introduction in
this case?

A Yes, sir.

Q. Refer to Coastal States Fxhibit Number One and
explain what that is and what it shows?

A Exhibit Number One, designated in the lower
right-hand corner of the title block is the West Sawyer,

contoured on the Pi marker, contoured interval, twenty-five

feet, is a structural map, showing the West Sawyer-San Andres

Field and the surrounding areas of the northeastern Lea

County, New Mexico.

As presently defined, the structural configuration

of this field, as shown on this exhibit, is one of a gently

plunging knolls, plunging in a southeast direction at a rate




of approximately fifty feet per mile.

The West Sawyer Field isvseparated from the
Sawyer and San Andres Field, the nearest producing area
from the equivalent --
0. And the Sawyer is the one in the north ---
B Northeast part of the Exhibit One, yes.
MR. UTZ: Excuse me a moment. Do you need
a set of the exhibits to look at?
MR. LEACH: I would appreciate it.
0. (By Mr. Hinkle) You have testified that this
contoured on a Pi marker. What is a Pi marker?

A The P1 marker is a structural marker that

exists in the San Andres Dolamite section, approximately one
hundred and fifty feet from the so-called slaughter pay --
it's @ stratographic feature that carries for wide distances
and is a well recognized —~- correlation marker, that provides
a tool to contour these areas on a structural pattern.
0 It's commonly used in contouring the San Andres?
A That's right. It's a better marker than the
top of the San Andres, for example, in that it is nearer to
the pay. |

0 All right, go ahead,

A The Sawyer Field that we have discussed is the




nearest -- San Andres production to the West Sawyer-San

Andres Field, and as you can note on Exhibit One, the
horizontal distance from the West Sawyer Field is
approximately three miles and there are dry holes on the

southwest part of the Sawyer Field that show that we have

a separation of the producing areas.

Now, future development of the area will
probably reduce the horizontal distance but the connection
of the two fields is not expected in light of what we
presently know.

Also shown on Exhibit One is the ownership
of the leaseholder interest in an immediately around the
West Sawyer-San Andres Field.

Coastal States Gas Producing Company, their
leas:zhold interests are shown by the yellow coloration.

The discovery well of the West Sawyer-San
Andres Field, in Coastal States Number One Santa Fe,
located in the southwest quarter of the southwest guarter
of Section 33 of Township 9, Range: 37 East, is indicated
by the red dot.

0. Does this also show other wells that have

been drilled?

A. Yes, it does. At the present time Coastal




States Gas Producing Company has drilled and completed five
~wells in the West Sawyer-San Andres Field, and of these

five wells, four are presently producing oil at varying

rates and one has béen converted to a salt water disposal

well.

0. Which one is that?

A The salt water disposal well is the Number Two
Santa Fe, in the southeast quarter of the northwest quarter
of Section 33, as you will designated on Exhibit One, it's
shown as a producer, with a -~ with an arrow, and designated
"swp" for the salt water dispesal well,

0 Has any other company drilled any other wells
in this area except Coastal States?

A Sun has drilled a well to the field pay in the
southeast quarter of the northeast quarter of Section 32 --
this well is down, casing has been run and various tests
have been run on the well, but no completion has been filed
at the present time.

0. I notice that a 1ocation has been shown in the
northwest quarter of Section 4 --

A, This location is in the souﬁheast quarter of

the northwest quarter of Sectlon 4 of ten south, Range 37 .

east -~ that is the Number One Federal Four -- Coastal States




has run pipe on that well, and is presently attempting

completion.

And in addition, a well located in the
northwest quarter of the southeast quarter of Section 33
-- the Number Three Santa Fe is actively drilling at the

present time.

0. By Coastal States?
A, Yes, sir, by Coastal States.
0. And does it look 1like the well in the

northwest of Section 4 will be a producing well?

A Core analysis of the pay section and the Number

One Federal Four would tend to indicate that it is capable

of producing.

We have run pipe and we will make additional
attempts to complctce it at the present time.
0 Are these wells producing any water at the

present time?

A Mr. McGraw will testify of the specific
nature of the fluid production; I understan& they" do make

water.

0 Do you have any further comments with respect

to Exhibit One?

A No, sir.
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0. Now, refer to Exhibit Number Two and explain
what that shows?
A, Exhibit Number Two is entitled "A Diagrammatic

Cross Section of the West Sawyer-San Andres Field"”, and is
an additional tool to show the third dimension of these
same —-- when we present the geology of an area, we are
limited to illustrating it on the basis of two dimensions --
this is merely a section hung on a sub-sea point of minus five
hundred, as you will notice on Exhibit Two, showing the
regional or the correlations across the area of the West
Sawyer-—-8an Andres rield.

As you will notice on the insert location plat,
these wells are numbered, as they are numbered above each
of the log sections pertaining to the individual wells ---
it's not a section that goes across in a particular manner,
but it's a matter of locating the wells with relationship"

to their sub-sea point.,

Q. This includes all of the wells?

A All & the wells in the area, yes, sir.

0. Now, what does this show in effect?

A It shows that the zone of porosity, in the San

Andres, that is productive, in the West Sawyer Field, is

laterally equivalent over the area, that there is a possibility
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that the porosity pinch-out in the west direction are
an indication that in the up-dip direction to be -~
possible gas cap does exist. |

0. Does it show a continuiiy of the pay section
throughout the present limits of the West Sawyer Poolé

A. Yes, it does.

0 Do you have any trouble correlating the pay
zone in these different wells?

A, No, sir, As you will notice, the Pi marker
that we have referred to is a point that rcarries across
the area of Lhe wells -~ the West Sawyer-San Andres Field
well and, particularly, on this cross section and the pay
porosity probably would be equivalent to the slaughter zone
as it has been defined elsewhere in New Mexico and west
Texas, is similarly shown to be existing over the area of
the West Sawyer-Sen Andres Field.

0. Does this cross section indicate that the pool

is based on structure or as a stratographic trap?

A, The structure is of very little consequence --
it's a matter of a trap being existence by virtue of an up-
dip porosity pinch-out -- which is stratographic in nature.

0 Do you have any further comments with respect

to this?




sir.

No,
MR. HTNKT.E: We wonld like to offer in
evidence these exhibits.

MR..UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits One and
Two will be entered in evidence.
(THEREUPON, Applicant®s Exhibits
One and Two, inclusive, were
admitted into evidence.)

MR., HINKLE: That's all of the direct of this

witness.

‘CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

0 Mr. Staton, what does this Exhibit Two show
with regard to the gas cap situation that you spoke of?

A It shows on the left of the diagrammatic cross
section that a well drilled by Tenneco, in Section --

0. Six?

A Six, Township 10 south, Range 37 éast, Number
One on the cross section was completed as a gas well with
a potential calculated absolutely open flow of one and a
half million cubic feet per day.

This well did not produce for any length of

time, and has been subsequently abandoned.



0. That is the only well that has encountered

substantial gas?

A I understand that the Sun Company in Section
32 is producing hydrocarbonates with a high GOR.

0. That's not one of the wells on the --

A, It is on the cross section -- no, I beg your
pardon, sir. It is not on the c¢cross section, because the
log of the well has not been released to the industry.

MR. HINKLE: That's the one that is in the
process of being completed at the present time?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

0. (By Mr. Utz) Do you know what kind of a test
they got on this well?

A I've heard reports that the GOR is as high
as forty-thousand has been experienced.

0 And there is a possibility that this might be

an associated pool?

A. I haven't considered that at the moment, to
this time.

0. But you will consider future evaluations of
the pool?

A Yes, sir. As Mr. McGraw will testify, our oil
production is -~ with GOR is approximately five hundred to one.
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0. Mr. McGraw will testify as to the pool rules?
A, As to what we would hope for.
0. What you are asking for in the pool rules?
A Yes, sir.

MR.. UTZ: Any further questions of the witness?

I might mention this location down here, in

Section 4 -~
A, Yes, sir.
0. (By Mr. Utz) VYou are not drilling that yet?
A We are down -- pipe has been run.
0. Otherwise?
A ‘And it's possible that this morning we have

perforated it. But we have also stated tihe location in
Section 33 in the northwest ‘yuarter of the southeast quarter,
which does not appear on this plat, by virtue of its having
been staked ~- and the rig skidded from the Federal Four -~

in drilling over the weekend, and I didn't have an opportunity

to put that on -- but the well is active in the northwest
southeast of Section 33 -- the Number Three Santa Fe.
0 I believe you mentioned at the beginning of your

testimony another San Andres pool; was that the Sawyer?

A Yes, the Sawyer, which is principally gas

production.




0 It was your testimony that to the best of your

knowledge at the present time there is no connection between
the two?

A The field is separated by a horizontal distance
of some three miles and by dry holes on the southwest part
of the Sawyer Field.

MR. UTZ: Any further questions of the witness?
You may be excused.
MR. HINKLE: The next witness is Jack McGraw.

(Witness sworn.)

" JACK McGRAV

the witness, called by Mr. Hinkle, having first been duly

sworn upon his oath was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE;

0. State your name, residence and‘by whom you are
employed?
A, My name is Jack McGraw, and I work for Coastal

States Gas Producing Company in Midland, Texas, as a divisional

petroleum engineer.

0. Have you previously testified before the 0il
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Conservation Commission?

A Yes, I have.

0 And your qualifications as a petroleum engineer
is a matter of record with the Commission?

A Yes, sir.

0 Are you familiar with the West Sawyer-San Andres
Pool?

A Yes, sir, I am.

0. Have you made a study of that area?

A, ~ Yes, sir.

0. And of all the wells that have been drilled?

A, Yes, sir.

0. And are you familiar with the production and
history of all the wells?

A Yes, sir.

0 Have you prepared or has there been prepared under

your direction certain exhibits for introduction in this case?

A Yes, sir, I have. Exhibit Number One --
0. Number Three --
A, I mean, Number Three -- excuse me., Exhibit Number

Three is a plat of the field, and also shown on this plat
underneath or near the well location is the initial bottom

hole pressure of each well that was completed in the reservoir.
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As has been previously testified, the West
Sawyer-San Andres Field was discovered by Coastai States
with completion of our Santa Fe Number One, located in the
southwest guarter of the southwest quarter of Section 33,
Township 9 south, Range 37 east.

This well was completed through perforations
at forty-nine férty—four to fifty, fifty-three to sixty,
and sixty-five to sixty-eight.

It was potentialed on comp for one hundred

s of 0il and eighty-six barrels of water
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per day, on January 14, 1969.

At this time, a bottom hole pressure bomb was
run in the hole immediately after completion of the well,
prior to running the pump.

The well was shut in for seventy-two hours, and
we feel like we got the static reservoir pressure, the
initial static reservoir pressure, in the reservoir -- it was
fifteen hundred and sixty pounds at that time,

Since the completion of the Santa Fe Number One,
the following wells have been completed:

The Santa Fe Number Two, which is in the southeast
quarter of the northwest quarter of Section 33, Township 9,

Range 37 east -- it was completed in March, March the 10th,




1969 -~ potential for ninety-two barrels of oil and ninety-
two barrels of water per day.

Now this well experienced a severe pressure
decline —-- a production decline, and was later, along about
August, was converted to a salt water disposal well in the
lower San Andres zone, below the producing interval.

The bottom hole pressure on this well was
attempted, but was not obtained properly, due to a pressure
leak at the surface. It leaked off the pressure and it
didn't record it properly.

The next well drilled was the Ad Long Number One,
in the northwest quarter of the northeast quarter of Section
5, Township 10 south, Range 37 east, and was completed on
April the 8th, 1969, potential for sixty-three barrels of oil
and ninety-five barrels of water pumping.

The initial static reservoir pressure in this
well was fifteen twenty-seven, taken on April the 8th.

The next well was the State Sawyer Number One,
located in the northwest quarter of the northeast guarter of
Section 4, Township 10 south, Ranae 37 east. It was completed
on June the 25th, 1969, at a potential- for two hundred and
twenty barréls of oil and seventy-four barrels of water

pumping,
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The initial static reservoir pressure in this
well was fifteen eighty-five.

The next well drilled was the Marr Number One
in the southeast gquarter of the southeast quarter of Section
33, Township 9 south, Range 37 east.--- completed on September
the 10th, 1969, potential for ninety-five barrels of oil and
ten barrels of water pumping.

The initial reservoir pressure in this well was
fourteen seventy-two, approximately one hundred pounds less
than the initial pressure in the Santa Fe One.

The Sun 0il Company well was completed or was
drilled following this, however, a completion has not been
filed on the well.

0. The information was not available?

A It was not completely available -- they have
not revealed certain test information to us on this well,

0. - What is the drop-in pressure there between the
well located in the southeast and southeast thirty-three and
the initial test well indicate, if anything?

A Of course, this is very early in the life of
the reservoir, and there are certain inaccuracies in bottom
hole pressure bombs. However, we feel that this is a

significant pressure difference and it indicates a trend that
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will be very evident as time goes on, if it, in effect, is
indicating what we think that it indicates.

0. Would that also indicate that it will drain a
wide area?

A Yes, that drainage in the area is over an
extensive area.

0. Do you have any further comments with respect
to this exhibit?

A, No, sir.

0. How does this field compare with other San Andres
Pools in Lea County and in Roosevelt County?

A We feel that the West Sawyer Field is comparable,
at least in depth, in oil gravity, in reservoir characteristics,
to several of the other major San Andres‘FieldS'in north Lea
County, southern RooseVeit County, and in portions. of Chaves
County.

Namelv, these fields are the Flying "M" San Andres
Field, which is located about twenty miles to the west, the
Chaveroo-San Andres Pool, which would be about twenty-five
miles northwest; and the Cato-San Andres Field, which is about
another forty miles west,

0 Is there eighty-acre spacing in the proration

units of the Flying "M"?
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A, Yes, sir. The pressure trend that we see in
this field is similar to what we noticed in the early life
of the Flying "M" Field, and at that time further pressure
information was obtained and eighty-acre spacing was obtained
for the Flying "M"-San Andres Field,

Also following the obtaining the eighty-acre
spacing for the Flying "M"-San Andres Field, the Todd-San
Andres Field, which is about fifteen miles northwest of the
West Sawyer Field, also obtained eighty-acre spacing for the
San Ardres.

0. Do you know of any studies that have been made
to compare these pools, as far as their characteristics and
range factors are concerned?

A, Yes, sir. There was recently a technical article
published and I will refer to that in just a moment,

The current pressure trend in the West Sawyer
Field indicates that one well will drain in excess of eighty
acres.

The same trend was noticed in the early life of
the Flying "M" Field, and after additional development had
taken place, drainage was clearly demonstrated.

In July, 1965, permanent field rules were

established in the Flying "M" Field, designating eighty-acre
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spacing, with eighty-acre allowables, for the San Andres
formation.

Following this, eighty-acre spacing was also
established in the Todd-~San Andres Field of southern Roosevelt
County.

After the rather exceptional drainage radius
of a given well in the Flying "M"-San Andres Field had been
clearly and definitely established, several other operators,
including Pan-American Petroleum Corporation, who was actively
engaged in developing the Chaveroo and Cato-San Andres Fields,
in the same general area, set out to determine the effective
drainage radius of a well in each of these fields.

A technical paper was published by Mr. D. L.

Groves, and Mr. B. F. Abernathy, with Pan-American Petroleum
Corporation, reporting the results of interference tests that
wexe conducted by them in the Chaveroo and Cate-San Andres
Fields of New Mexico. And also the Dean Wolfcamp Fields of
Rincon County, Texas,

The title of the paper is "Early Analysis of the
Fractured Reservoirs Compared to Later Performance."

The paper was presented at the forty-third

annual fall meeting of the Society of Petroleum Engineers, of

A.I.M.A., in October, 1968.




The paper is rather lengthy, but I would like

to quote from one paragraph of the abstract.

I quote -- "The ability to drain areas
considerably larger than current well density has been proven
in the three fields studied by production and pressure data.
In the Chaveroo Field, drainage of greater than eighty acres
was proven with pressure data. Interference tests in the Cato
Field, indicated drainage of six hundred and forty acres per

well., These three pays ~- plays will be economically

In the future, economic failure in this type of
reservoir can be avoided or reduced by applying the technigues
discussed in this paper in selecting a well density, which
will be economically attractive" -~ unguote.

0. Do you have any further comments with respect
to Exhibit Three?

A We certainly feel that this West Sawyer-San Andres
Field falls into this category.

0. Now refer to Exhibit Four and explain that to
the Commission?

A Exhibit Number Four is a graph showing the total

field production history to date.

It also shows the time that each well was completed
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and the effect of completing the well on the total field

performance.
Q. Any further comments with respect to this
exhibit?
A No, sir, Not at this time.
0 Hgve you had made an economic study of this area?
A. Yes, sir. We have. This particular field -- we

have been dealing with the San Andres in north Lea County and
Roosevelt County for some time and so We'decided; when we
first started developing this field, that we would get a
reservoir data, sc we do have a PVT analysis on the reservoir
fluid, we-have cored every well that we have completed, and we

do have good reservoir information.

Exhibit Number Five shows the average reservoir
characteristics from core data, and from our PVT analysis of

the reservoir fluids.

Exhibit Five also shows the economic evaluation,
hased on a forty-acre density, and eighty-acre well spacing.
0. What does this show to the porosity --
A, The average porosity from core analysis, so far,
is eight point two percent.
The water saturation is thirty-five percent, the

formation volume factor, from PVT data is one point two four two.
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The recovery factor is estimated from experiencing

Flying "M" and other San Andres Fields, to be twelve point

five percent.

The net pay is approximately twenty feet.

Then, we go into economic factors, which includes
the price of the 0il, which is two seventy-eight per barrel,
trucking charge of nine cents, operating costs, including
saltiwater disposal cost, taxes and so forth, of about fifty

cents a barrel.

This leaves a net working interest income of
approximately one’dollar.and sixty-eight cents.
0. Does this indicate the recoverable oil in place
per acre?
A, Yes -~ in utilizing the core data and the
recovery factor, we have calculated eight hundred and thirty

barrels per acre of recoverable oil.

This is also in agreement with the previously
mentioned technical paper, that was presented on the Cato and

the Chaveroo Fields.

0 What about the estimated recovery on the forty-

and eighty-acre basis?

A, We feel that based on this information, the

recovery for a forty-acre well will be thirty-three thousand
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two hundred barrels.

This would yield a total net income of fifty-
six thousand dollars. The development costs, per well, has

averaged sixty thousand dollars in the area.

Therefore, a ratio of income to investment of
less than one or less than pay out will be achieved on forty

acres.

However, on eighty acres, we will receive:i an

acceptable pay out condition.

0. Which is one point eight six?
A One point eight six, yes.
0 Would your. company congider drilling a well on

each forty acres in this area?

A No, sir, we would not.
0 In view of this economic study?
A. Yes, and the development to date has been on

eighty-acre development patterhs.
0. Do you have any recommendations to make to the
Commission with respect to the adoption of special pool rules?
A Yes, sir. Coastal States is requesting temporary
field rules, designating eighty-acre spacing with eighty-acre
allowables,

We are further requesting that each well be located
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in the northwest quarter or the southeast quarter of a
governvental quarter section, and that all wells be located
within two hundred feet of the center of a governmental
quarter quarter section.

Now, there is one exception to this. The initial
well, the discovery weli within the field, was drilled off
the -- off this pattern and we would like to ask that this
well be granted an exception to the rules, but that all
additional wells drilled in the pool adhere to these spacing
rules.

MR.. HATCH: Which well was that?

THE WITNESS: The Santa Fe Number One in the

southwest of the southwest of thirty-three.

0. (By Mr. Hinkle) That's the discovery well?

A, That's the discovery well, yes,

0. You are asking for temporary field rules?

A Yes, sir. We would like to get temporary field

rules for one year, during which time we will gather
additional information to prove conclusively that one well
will drain in excess of eighty acres.

0. Do you contemplate that Coastal States will drill

additional wells during this one-year period?

A Yes -~ if these spacing rules are adopted, we will




continue our development in the area, as long as we are able
to make a —- to make an economical well.

0. In your orinion, will the adoption of special
field rules along the lines you've recommended be in the
interest of conservation and the prevention of waste?

A Yes, sir -- very definitely.

0. And it will tend to promote the greatest ultimate
recovery of oil and gas?

A, Yes, sir.

0. When you filed this application, did you notify
all of the offset owners in the area?

A, Yes, sir. We -- as the Commission probably
remembers, filed for this case I think about four months ago,
and notified everyone at that time.

And then, following that, we drilled the two
poor wells, wﬁich”is the Santa Fe Number Two, which we have
later converted to salt water disposal; and the Ad Long Well
and we decided, after drilling those two, that maybe we didn't
need any rules -- but we did finally get started to drilling
again and began to get better wells, and so, we filed the
case and renotified all of the operators in the area and have

discussed it with them.

0. Do you have waivers from any of the operators?
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A Yes, we have waivers from Dell Petroleum and
also I was told by phone that we have one from Sun in our
office this morning.

0. Where does Bell have acreage?

A Bell's acreage is in Section 5 -- the south half
-~ most of the south half of Section 5.

o} And where is the Sun acreage?

A The Sun acreage is in the thirty-two -~ the
northeast guarter,

0 Let me get those letters --

A I just have the one,

MR. HINKLE: We would just like to file with the
recdrd the statement from the Bell Petroleum Company.

0 (By Mr. Hinkle) Do you have any further comments
with respect to any of these ‘exhibits?

A, No, sir -- not at this time.

MR, HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits
Three, Four and Five in evidence.
MR, UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits Three
through Five will be entered into the record of this case.
(THEREUPON, Applicant's Exhibits

Three through Five, inclusive,
were duly admitted into evidence.)

MR, HINKLE: That's all the direct I have.
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'CﬁOSS EXAMINATION
BY MR{. UTZ:
: 0 At the present time, Mr. McGraw, you have
‘ four producing wells?
A Yes, sir, that's true.
0 Now, I understood that one of them was pumping;
) are they all pumping?
A Yes, sir -- all are pumping.
) : 0. What kind of GOR's do you have on these wells?
| Do you have a record of that?
A Yes, sir, we do. I do not have it in the
form of an exhibit, but T guess our ratios -- when we run
o our PVT data, we put a tester on the Santa Fe Number One,
the discovery well, and we got a real accurate production test
and gas-oil ratio. And the gas-o0il ratio on that was five
hundred and sixty-three cubic feet per barrel.
Now, since that time, there is not a gas market
in the area, so casing head gas is flared, but we measure it
ﬂ periodically, and it appears to be -~ still appears to be in
the five hundred range.
0 Is that the only well you have a GOR on?

A, Yes, sir -~ that I could report to you.

0. How much does that well produce in oil?
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A The Santa Fe One?
Q. Yes.
A About fifty to fifty-five barrels a day at

this time.

It also makes about fifty to fifty—five barrels
of water per day.

This is also approximately true with the State
Four Number One in the northwest of the northeast of Section
4, and the Marr Well -- they all seem to be -~ at least, the
wells that are economically attractive will level off around
fifty barrels a day -- although, some of them produce quite
a bit more than this for the first month or so.

As you can see, if you look at Exhibit Four, you
can see that completing the Ad Long and the Santa Fe Two did
not change the field producing rate appreciably --

0. Yes =—-

A However, when the Sawyer State Number One was
completed, then we went up to an additional fifty to sixty
barrels a day -- seventy barrels a day.

The curve does not reflect the Marr Well
production -- it wasn't available at that time.

0. What's the point one two five and your volumetric

calculations?
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A, This is our recovery factor.

0 Well, I just couldn't see it -~

And you testified that that was about a normal
recovery factor for the pools in this area?

A Yes, sir. It has proven to be for the Flying
"M"-San Andres Field, which has somewhat better permeability
characteristics in this field.

The primary recovery there is going to be pretty
close to that. However, if we do have the Flying "M" under
secondary -— under pressure maintenance operations -- now,
and practically, all the primary has been recovered.

0 Do you thiﬁk this field will lend itself out to
secondary recovery?

A This is one of the reasons for asking for the
fixed well spacing.

We feel that if it is developed in an orderly
manner, that we will definitely try to recover some secondary
01l from the reservoir if it does continue to develop and we
can see enough total 0il in place to justify the initial
expense.

MR. UTZ: Any further questions of the witness?
You may be excused.

Do you have any further testimony?
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MR, HINKLE: That's all we have.

MR. UTZ: Any statements?

MR, LEACH: Yes.

MR, UTZ: You have a statement?

MR. LEACH: Yes, sir.

MK. UTZ: All right, sir.

MR, LEACH: My name is Guy Leach, and I am, T
guess, a senior geologist, with the 0il Development Company
of Texas. And I also represent Santa Fe Railroad Company.

And we own undeveloped, adjacent leases and

mineral in the West Sawyer-San Ardres Field.

We are generally in agreement with Coastal
States' applicatiop. However, due to the present small amount
of development, we respectfully request the Commission to allow
as much flexibility as possible wit® '~ "he framework of the
eighty-acre unit, in loceting the future wells.

We ' _lieve that this flexibility will protect
the correlative rights and the operators and mineral owners.

Thank ywou.

MR, UTZ: Any other statements?

The case will be taken under advisement.

(WHEREUPON, the hearing stood in a brief recess)
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MR. NUTTER: Call Case 4§222.

MR. HATCH: Case 4222, 1In the matter of Case
4222 being reovened pursuant to the provisions of Order
No. R-3850, which order established 80-acre spacing units
for the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, for a period of one year.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
Cox and Eaton, appearing on behalf of Coastal States Gas
Producing Company. Mr. Examiner, we have one witness, Jack
McGraw, who previously testified in the original hearing in
October of 1969, in connection with these special pool rules.

Jack will give some engineering information and
then the 0il Development Company is also interested in this
area. In fact, the 0il Development Company and Coastal
States own practically all of the wells in the pool and
0il Development will go ahead then and give some information
with respect to the geology and some further information in

support of Coastal States recommendation that these rules

be continued in effect.

(Witness sworn.)

(Whereupon, Coastal States
Exhibits 1 through 5 were
marked for identification.).




JACK McGRAV

having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified
as follows:

DIRECT LXAMINATION

BY MR. IIINKIL:

O State your name, your residence and by whom you
are emploved.

A My name is Jack McGraw. I work for Coastal
States Cas Producing Company as division petroleum engineer
in Midland, 7Texas.

Q liave you previously testified before the Commis-
sion?

A Yes, I have.

G And your qualifications as petroleum engineer are
a matter of record with the Commission?

A Yes, they are.

Q Did you testify originally in connection with

this case in October of 19692

A Yes, I did.

v liave you made a continuing study of this area --
A Yes, sii.

Q ~- gsince that time? Have you prepared or has

there been prepared under your direction certain exhibits




for introduction in this case?

A Yes, sir, they have.
9] Refer to Exhilit 1 and explain what this is

and what it shows.

A Exhipit 1 is a plat showing the field as it

now exists., At the time of the last hearing there werxe
¢ wells either producing or in the process of completing.
Since that time, 8 wells have been drilled and completed,

3 by Coastal States and 5 by 0il Development Company of

Texas.

Two dry holes were drilled in Section 8 and 9

approximately one mile south of the existing production.

At the present time, 0il Development Company has 3 locations

staked, 1 in the northwest quarter of the northwest quarter

of Section 33, 1 in the northwest guarter of the southeast

guarter of Section 28 and the third 1 in the southeast

gquarter of the northwest quarter of Section 34.

This plat also shows the bottom hole pressures

as measured by an Amerada homb: in several of the wells,

This

pressure was measured in most cases on the wells immediately

after completion and after a 72 hour build-up.

QO Do vou have any further statement with respect

to Iixhibhit 1?
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A Mo, sir, not at this time.

¢} Refer to lixhibit 2 and explain that.

A bxhibit 2 is a graph of the total field pro-
duction. 7This graph shows that -- it also shows the

completion date of ecach well. The field was discovered

in Jaruary of '69 and is presently producing at the rate
of 13,692 barrels of o0il per month. Cumulative production
to 8~1-70 is 128,362 barrels.

Q Mow, refer to Lxhibit 3; explain that.

A pxhibit 3 is a plat showing the structural po-
gition of each well and its current producing rate in both
oii and.water. Also shown is the present producing gas—-oil
ratio for each well.

If you study this map, you will note that the
producing gas-0il ratio does appear to be a function of the
structural position of the well. The 2 wells that are lo-
cated at or albove the minus 775 contour line axre producing
at high gas-oil ratios.

Coastal States Adlong Humber One in the northwest
quarter of the northeast cguarter of Section 5 and Sun 0il
Company's State Once § located in the southeast quarter of

the northeast quarter of Scction 32, hoth these wells have

in the neighborliood of 7,006 to 1 gas-oil ratios, Coastal's
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Wiell having 7100 and Sun's having 7400.

Rt Would that indicate a gas cap or presence of
a gas cap near it?

A Yeas, it does tend to indicate this.,

0 What are the contours drawn on, what formation?

F2A This map is contoured on the Pl marker which is
aprroximately -- this is a geolouic marker that is commonly

used to contour on in this area and it's approximately 200
fecet above the pay zone,

FE. RUDTTHER: Mr. McGraw, f am missing the con-
tour intervals.

THID WIWHEES: Yes, sir. You might notice one
of them is minus 725, the furthest one to the ~- they are
at 25-foot intervals. Minus 750 and then minus 775.

MR, NUTTER: Okay. FPine. fThank you.

THE WITHESS: You might also note that Cil
cevelopment Corporation's Rumbher Four Well, which is in
the northwest quarter of the northeast guarter of 33, is
near this line and it produces with a 2180 GOR., All other
wells have very low gas-oil ratios. 1In fact, some of them
too small to measure, but they range from 100 to 350,

MR, NUTTER: Do you see any correlation of water

production in the structural position here?




is the water rate in barrels per day and vou might notice
the 0il Development Corporation Well in -- well, the one
east of Section 33 there is producing 39 barrels of oil
and 150 barrels of water per day.
MR. MUTTIR: That's about the lowest well structur-
ally.
TiE WITNLES: About the lowest. Some of these
other wells at one time mav produce more water than they
do now. The water has descreased to some extent.
MR, MUTTER: I secc.
0 (3y Mr. Hinkle) Do you have any further comments
with respect to Ixhib:iit 3?2
A Well, T might add that this indicates that possibly
a gas cap exists up~dip in the reservoir., Completion infor-
mation on the Sun Well in Section 32 further substantiates

7
THE WITHES:  Yes, sir, some. Well, for
instance, the figure that is shown on the map, the first
I ' L number shown is the olil rate and the second number shown
’ this theoxry.
Their well is presently producing from perforatidns
at 4975 to 79 which is the very bottom of the productive in- §

terval and they did this in order to avoid naving a higher

gas-oil ratio. 'The well had previously hecn perforated at |




4917 to 46 whicl is the comparable interval that other

down~dip wells are producing from and at that time their
well had a gas-oil ratio of 42,900 to 1.

MP. KUTPER: What is that interval, 4917 to

what?

THE WITHESS: To 46.

MR. NUTTER: And the GOR was --

THR WITNISS: 42,900. This will be a little
better -- more information will be presented on this later

in the geologic>testimony.
A cross section will be presented which will
show the normal cempletion interval in the area.

O (By Mr. ﬁinkle) Okay. Refer to Exhibit 4,

h Iixcuse me. This zone was -~- in Sun's Well, this
zone was squeezed off and the well is presently producing
from the lower zone. A reservoir fluid study 1 conducted
on a sample from Coastal Statcs Santa Fe iiumber One indicated
that the reservoir was saturated at the original rescrvolr
pressure.

This indicates that it is possible for a gas cap
to exist at the original reservoir pressure. It is, there-

fore, our conclusion that this is an associated reservoir.

¢ Refer to iixhibit 4 and explain that to the




Conmnlssion.

A Exhibit 4 is a data sheet showing the volumetric
calculations and economics for both the 40-acre development
plan and ar 80-acrc developrent plan. With the rock and
fluid properties shown, the estimated recovery for a 40-
acre location is 33,200 harrels. JFor an 380-acre location,
66,5C0. with tl.¢ operating costs and development costs
shown a pay out cannot be achieved on 40 acres. A ratio of

income to investment of 1.57 can bie achieved on the 80-acre

location.

O You use a recovery factor of twelve and a half
percent. Where does that come from?

A This is a factor that is used for San Andres
reservoirs in this area and it has been used by us in other
reservoirs,

e Pretty uniformly. Any further comments with

respect to 47

A iiot at this time.
¢ Refrr to Lxhibit NHumber 5.
Pi\ Lyhibit dumber 5 is a graplh of the producing

1.7 3

rate of Ceastal States Santa e famber One wWell. ‘'this is

the discovery well in the field.

*

“lids graph shouws that the well Las accumulated

m
U




10

25,068 Larrels to S-1-70, anc has cestablished approximately

a 30 percent per yvear decline. If tlis well continues to
dGeclineg at this rate, it should recover an additional
37,000 harrels for a total recovery of 65,668 barrels., Yhis
is alrnost 10GC percent oflthat calculated to be recoverable

3

for an 8C-acre location by volumetric calculation.

o The amount that actuallyv has beenr produced as

]

14

shown by Zxhiilit 5 is substantially the amount of oil which
you estimate to be in place and vroducible from 40 acres,
is it not?

! Yes, sir. It has already recovered £5 to 90
percent of that calculated to ke recoverable from 40 acres,’

G wWould this tend to indicate that one well, then,
would drain more than 40 acres?

A Yes. We feel this indicates that the better
vells in the field are draining in excess of the 40-acre
location.

G Have you conducted any interference tests to
determine the drainage factors in this area?

A Yes. An attempt was made to conduct an inter-

ference test in the field. ‘hrece of the better wells were

pulled and bottom hole pressure bomks were run, A 72-hour
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pulld-up was obtained on the following wells: Coastal
States Santa Fe liunber Cne, the discovery well and Coastal
States Santa Fe tiwwnber Three which is in the northwest
quarter of the southeast guarter of Section 33 and 0il
Leveloprnent Company's Santa I'e Number One which is in the

southeast quarter of the southwest quarter of Section 33.

You will note that this includes the oldest
well in the field and consequently the one with the highest
cunulative recovery. The Santa Fe Mumber One was about
28,700 barrels and also a relatively new well with much

less cumulative recovery.

Cil Development Corporation Santa Fe Wunber Gne

has accumulated approximately 6,000 barrels, Coastal States

Santa Fe MNumber Three was also chosen becausc it is relative-
ly a good producer and has accumulated a substantial amount
of 0il approximately 28,000 barrels also.

It was our opinion that by selecting these wells
and obtaining the static reservoir pressure in each well that
if one well can drain an excess of 80 acres, the bottom hole
pressure in each well will be influenced by the production
from the offset wells and consequently the static reservoir
pressure would be approximately equal even though the re-

coveries from each of these wells was vastly diffcrent.
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The following information was obtained. The
bottor hole pressurc on Coastal States Santa Fe Humber One
was found to ke 477 pounds after 72 and a half hours and
it was still Building at the rate of 3 PSI per hour. Bottom
10le pressure on Coastal States Santa Fe number Three was
575 pounds after 73 hours and it was still building at the
rate of 4 PSI per hour.

The hottom hole pressure on the 0il Development
Company's Santa Fe llumber One was 264 PSI aftexr 70 and a
half hours and it was still building at the rate of 2 PSI

per hour.
2fter we graphced
found that we could not extrapolate it to the static reser-
voir pressure with any deogree of accuracy because we had
not left the howbs in the hole long enough.
It was determined that from 7 to 30 days would
be reguired to get reliakle data and since these 3 weeks
contribute a large portioﬁ of the production from the field
and this preoduction could not ke made up, it was not feasible
to ohtain the neccessary data for reliable information,

It is our opinion that the recoveries obtained

to date from the better wells indicate they have almost

produced that oil calculated to bbe recoverable from 40 acres
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vy volumetric calculations and that if they continue at
the indicated decline rate they will recover that calculated
Lo be recoverable from 80 acres.
It is, therefore, our opinion that one well will
efficiently and effectively drain 80 acres in this reservoir.
] From yvour study of the West Sawyer Field and all
the information available, could you recormmend that you go
back now and put a well on each 40 acres?

o, sir. I could not recommend to my management

-+

A
that we drill the inside locations at all.

e Vhat arc your reconmendations to the Comnission
with respcct to continuing the special pool rules?

i It is our recomnmendation that the Commission make
the temporary field rules permanent.

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer in evidence

uxhibits 1 through 5.

R. WUTPBR: Coastal States Bxhibkbits 1 through

st
=
i~

5 will be admitted in evidence.
IR, HINKLE: Do vou have anything else?
THE WIYNISS: Ho, sir.

CROES LAAMINATION

BY MR. HUTTIR:

G Mr. McGraw, if yvou have indicated that you have
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gotten 4Q-acre production to date using your volumetric
calculations that could indicate that yvour 80-acre drainage
pattern is effective or it could indicate that your recovery
factor is cvoing tc be higher than your twelve and a half per-

cent ecither one, isn't it?

)

e,
o

Yes, sir, it could.

O Ané you have no conclusive evidence at this tine
as to interferencc or draw downs from one well to the other?

A That's true, we do not.

0 How can you then make a recomrendation that t
pool rules pe made permanent?
A Because with these rock characteristics, I do not
believe that we could have a higher than -- recovery factor
than is normally recovéred from bhetter quality San Andres
rock in the area.

0] You think twelve and a half percent is the maximum
for the San Andres?

peA I certainly do.

0 I think you will find some San Andres reservoirs
that produce up to as high as 30 percent -—-

A Yes, sir, that is true.

g -—- in Southeast lew [texico. {r. McGraw, has any

indication other than these high GOR's that vou find as you




move up

there's a vas cap?

structure,

is there any other indication that

Are there any gas wells farther to

the northwest up here?

A
geologic

G

McGraw?

pointed out in later

testimony.
I sce.
MR. HUTTER: Are there further questions of Mr.
ile may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

M2, NUTPER: (Call your next witness, please.
H . - ~am Ve - - P R ~ Y -
MR. PAULAWTISO: J. 7. Paulantis, Iden and Johuso

1220 Sirmms Building, Albuquerque, Kew Mexico, appearing on

behalf of 0il pevelopment Company of Texas who appears here

in supprt cf the contentions of Coastal States Gas Producing

Company for the continuation ‘and permanence of the Commis-

- sion's temporary Ruie

San Andres

W.

Leach.

3850 with regard to the Sawyer West-
0il Field.

We have two witnesses. First will be Mr. Guy

Would you please stand and be sworn?

NUTTER:

MR.

If they would both please stand and

e sworn at the same tine.

PAULANTIS: And Mr., lleecks.

FR.

(Witnesses sworn.)
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(Whereupon, 0il Deveclopment
Company bLxhibiits 1 through
5 (Lcach) were marked for
identification.)

GUY 1. LEACE

having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified

Tucson, Amarillo,

DIIECT LEXAMINZATION

Texas.,

v wr s 1 s R
R S = AN} 1 J.LU;/KTU Crrive 1

A 0il bevelopment Company of Texas, as an area

geologist.

as follows:

BY MR, PAULAHTIS:
G Tiould vou state your name and address, please?
A Mv name is Guy W. Leach. Ny address is 4100

0 Yave you appeared and testified before this Core-
mission --
A I have not.
; Q -~ previously? Will you briefly state your
- education and employment gualifications as a petroleum
geoloygist?
A I received my BS Degree in geology at the University

of Oklahoma in 1949. I worhked on a liasters, completing my

residency in 1950; however, I did not complete my thesis,
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I have heen emploved by Oil PDeveloprent Company
since 1950 as a geologist and have beoen on special assignments
with Koeblin 0il Corvoration, Santa I'ec Pacific Railway Company
and Cherokee and Pittsburce Coal and *ining Company.

O Mr. Leach, are you familiar with and have you nade
a studv of the field in cuestion?

A I have.

O And have vou prenared or had rnreparcd under your

supervision and direction exhilits which vou have presented

here today?

A I have 5 exhikits to present, ves, sir.
9] Would you explain Lxhibit Number 17?
I All right. I&Ixhibit Humber 1 --—- 0il Developrent

Company's Exhibit tumber 1, rather, is a plat showing the
location of the West Sawyer Pield ir relation to known
structures and fields of this region.

Lxhibit ilumber 1 shows that the West Sawyer 0il

Pield is Jocated geologically in the northern part of the

vatum Jasin.  his hasin is bounded on the nerth by the

Ilatador Ridge, on the east by the lorth lMidland Basin
Platform, to the south by the Artesia Vacuum trend and to

the west by the northwoest shelf of the Midland Basin.

he recional structural strike of theo San Andres
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Forrmation is gencrally in a northeast-southwest divection
and the regional dip is cencerally southeast at about 100
feet per million. However, the ratce and divection of dip
vary somewhat locallv.

'he closest o0il and gas fields to the VWest
Sawyer il Pield are tumber 1, the abardoned southeast
segrent of the Allison-Bough C Cil Field are located abonut
5 miles north.

turber 2, the Sawyer San Andres 0il and Gas FPield
iz located aboul 3 wiles east and wumber 3, the cross
East Devonian 0il Field is located about 2 miles northwest.

“'hese are all on Exhibit 1. 7They are kind of hard to read

there, but thev are there.

0 The field in question is marked in red?

A Is marked in red, yes, sir.

Q Would you explain Exhiibit Humber 2?

A ixhibit iumber 2 is a nmap showing by color code

the names of the various leasc hold ownerships in the West

Sawyer ¥Field., You will note the discovery.well is marked by

large red c¢ircle. fhis is the Coastal States Humber 1 Santa

e, in the southwest quarter-southwest quarter, Section 33.
I have only -- the Coastal States leases are

shown by yellow color; 0il bevelopment Company of ‘I'exas




leases are by pink and the Santa Fe Pacific Railway by
grean. All other ownership are shown by printing only.
This is within a ¢ section square surrounding the field.

You will note that Coastal States and 0il
Pevelopment Company and Sun are the only operators in the
field at present. Coastal States has 8 wells, 0il Development
5 wells and Sun 1.

¢ And those wells are shown on the map?
A The wells are shown on the map, ves, sir.

Exhibit Nurber 3.

i,

A IIxhihit Humber 3 is a map showing the structure
on top the San Andres Formation 'l Zone as marker or subsea
datum. Locally the San Andres Pi zone has a strike ranging

from northeast-southwest, swings around to east-west in

about Section 23 and then swings back to northeast-southwest
in Section 25 or thereabouts.

hast from the Cross-roads Fkast Devonian 0il Field
the dip of the Pi zone flattens in a ecast-southeast direction
from about 100 feet per mile to about 50 feet per mile indi-
cating the presence of east-southeast plunging nose --

structural nose, I'm sorry.

The Bxhibit 3 shows that the West Sawyer Field is

located on the evastern flank of this structure., East of the
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West Sawyer 0Oil Field, the normal southeast dip of the

- Pi zone reverses in about Section 35 and becomes a south-

west dip near the Sawyer 0Oil and Gas Field. The rate of
dip becomes steeper, averaging about 100 feet per mile.
This reversal of dip, the type of production which is mainly
gas and the Featherstone Number One McCormick State dry hole
in Section 36, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, in my opinion
is strong evidence that the re-entrant in Section 26 and 35
or a low area between the two fields acts as a structural
separation.

The trapping mechanism for the West Sawyer-San
Andres Field appears to be the structural nose having minor
closure in 3 directions and porosity developﬁent on the east
flank with an up-dip or west pinch-out forming a cell in that
direction,

This is a combination stratigraphic structural
type trap. However, in my opinion the development of zones
of porosity and permeability appear to be more important
than structural elevation.

Q Is this exhibit compatible with the -- I-believe

it was Exhibit Number 3 of the previous witness?

A It is. The only difference would be my inter-

pretation against their interpretation and no geologists
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contour cxactly alike.
¢ 'r. Leach, in your opinion, does this bear out
the structure as testified to by the previous witness?

A Yos, sir, it does.

=
o

sxhiibit Number 4, please.

A Lxhikit Mumber 4 is a diagrammatic est-west cross
section from the Sawver 0il and Gas Pield passing through
the West Sawyer Cil Pield and terminating in the rast Cross-
Roads Devonian Field in the 0il Developrent Company of Texas
nunmber 1-30 Santa Fe dry hole.

i have included it to illustrate the structural
separation bLetween the Sawyer and West Sawyer Ficlds and the
up~-dip or west thinning of this Slaughter P-1 or upper po-
rosity Zone. This is shown by a bhlue color. My datum is
sea level plus 700 feet or it's actually a reference to sea
level.

I have the information on each well below it show-
ing the date it was spudded and completed, the acid treat-
ments and the perforations. 7The Slaughter P-1 ox upper po-
rosity zone is located ncar the middle of the San Andres
Formation. It's encountercd abkout 4900 feet in depth in

the VWest Sawyer-fan Andres 0il PPield or about 700 feet helow

the top of the San Andres lormation.
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Generally, there are 5 or more porosity inter-
vals present in the area and each is usually separated by
a dense and impermeable stratum. However, sometimes these
zones are hard to distinguish on electrical logs, cores
and samples because of eradic development.

We are only concerned with 3 Slaughter zones of
porosity in the West Sawyer Field. These are P~1l, or upper
porosity zone which normally contains oil or gas, the P-2
or middle porosity zone which is a transition type zone;
it contains o0il and water. P--3 or lower zone is ﬁormally
water bearing as is P-4 and P-5.

I would like to note that many operators in this
area call these zones the Slaughter A, B, C, et cetera. You
will note on the cross section that the P-l zone is about 35:
feet thick -- this is gross thickness -- and has an average
nte pay of about 23 feet.

Exhibit 4 also illustrates the variable thickness
of this zone and how it thins to the wést, northwest or up-
dip. This up~dip pinch-out of porosity and permeability
forms a very effective seal or barrier. To date, we have
hot established a definite water-oil contact because most of

the wells in the field have stopped in the P-2 zone or have

barely penetrated the P-3 zone.
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"he available core data and electrical logs do
not show this zonc clearly. lowever, from experience, it
appears that the oil-water contact will esscntially parallel
this structural dip. In other words, as you go up-dip, your
water-oil contact will become higher or to the west; as you
go down-dip, the water-oil contact will be lower and this 1is
kind of emphasized in this 0il Development Conpany of Texas
Number One Ricli Unit which is the lowest well down-dip.
Up-dip we have no good information yet except there was
one well which I den't show ic thoe Lone Star Humber T
Ganta Fe in Section 30, Township 9 South, Range 36 kast,
which tested this I’~1 zonc before becoming a water injection
well.

Vle had them test it and they -- it was real tight
and it could recover nothing in this particular zone. The
San Andres Formation, tbe local area, is usually a tan to
gray, fine to medium, crystalline anhydritic dolomite. The
anhydrite appears to ke secondary inclusions, nodules, bug
fillings and fractures} Other minor minerals present are
pyrite, chirt, quartz and clay minerals. ilowever, no swell-
ing clay minerals such as bentonite have been reported.

The type porosity encountered ranges from inter-

granular, pinpoint, small bug and fracture. Host of the
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fractures have a vertical orientation. We¢ find in our
calculations from logs and core analysces trat the P-1
porosity averages ahout 7.1 percent. I thiink that's all

I have to say on this one.

[y AYl right, sir. Vould yvou explain Exhibit itlumber
52
Z 0il Development Company Lxbibit Humber 5 is

essentially east-wvest diacrammatic cross section -- 1 mean
northeast-sovzhwest, I'm sorrv, TL runs throu¢h the center

off the field,.

It is prescnted to show the continuity of the

I

Slaughter P-1 pay zonce and that the wells shown are conm-
pleted from a common zore or reservoir. The zone perfor-
ated ~- the perforations arc showin on the logs. The zone
rerforated is shown ir -- 1 nean the -1 zone is shown in
bluce color., hiis die wy dinterpretation.

Yhorae's one well, that Coastal States aunber 3

Sreue owhich thoe -1 and what ¥ c¢all the 1"-2 zones seem Lo

Lave agrown tocether; there's nol a very pormeable harrier
Betweon thao Lwo }{(EII%Sfl and tids is tho only lvzc;] 1, but the rost
of ther are in this particular -1 zonc.

You note acain we kave thoe core acseription,

perforations, acid treatment underncati cacl well and the
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rroduction. T“his is about all I have to say for this

croass secction

O Hr. Leach, do you have arythino further to say

arout the geology in the arca in cuestion other than what
you have already testified te?
n ¥o, sir. I think thisg is all my testinony.

M. PAULANTIS: 1 bave no further questions of

Mr., Leacl:.

ME. HUTTHR:  Arce there any questions of iir. Leach?

Ee may be excused.

(WWitness excused.)

MR. PAULANTIC: We would move the introduction

of Ixhibits 1 through 5, inclusive.

MR, NUTYHER: 01l Development Lxhibits 1 through

5 will be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, 0il Developnment
Company BExhihit 6 (tlecks)
was marked for identifi-.
cation.)

J. DLEAN MELKS

having been first duly sworn, was cxamined and testified
as follows:.

DIRECIE BXAMINATION

BY MR. PAULANTIS:

Q 1Will you state your name and address, plcase?

e
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n Dy opame is WJI0 Dean fechs.s 1 live at 104

varada Yrall in Armarillo, SToxas,

¢ By vhon arce you erployed and in what capacity?

—

T ar erployed Ly 01l Development Company of Texas

as chice!l ocbroleun envincer,

]

& jave vou teslified Lefore this Comuission previosly?
IS I have not,
¢ Yould you briefly state your education and em-

ployment gualifications for your position?

A I received a Bachelor of Science Degree in
petroleun engineering from Texas Tech University in iay of
1959. TIollowing graduation, I was employed by Halliburton
Company for approximately one year. Consequently, I taught
"as an instructor at South Plains Junior College for one
sermester, teaching math and geology.

For approximately ~-- following my instruction at
South Plains, I was emploved by Shamrock 0il and Gas Cor -
poration for approximately three years in their production
enuineering department as a petroleum enginecr. JFollowing
Shamrock, I was employed by ‘exas Pacific 0il Company for

twoe and a half years as a district cngineer in the Ardwmore,

Oklahoma district and was responsible for engineering in

that district,.
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The last four vears I have been enploved by
0il Developmert Company of Texas and my position as chief
vetroleum engincer has made my responsibilities in all
there is of engineering in the company operations.
O Mr. ¥Meeks, have yvou prepared or had prepared under

your supervision any exhibits?

A Yes, sir, I have Lxhibit dMumber 6.

O 0il Development Company Bxhibit Number €72

n Yes, sir.

G Let me ask you one thince before we get into the
evhibit, NMr, Mecks. lHas youvr company and yvou and Mr. Leach

cooperated with Coastal States in exchanging data and infor-
mation so that everything could ke brought out before this
Comnission?

A Yes, sir, we have exchanged information awite
freely and we have bioth followed the development of the field
since the discovery well was drilled.

¢ would vou explain Exhibit Number 67?

A Exhibit Number 6 shows the volumetric calculations
of reserves and pay out data L .sed on information from drill-
iﬁg and completing five wells, That's the 0il Development
Company wells in the West Sawyer-—-San Andres Field.

0il in place was calculated to be 7,152 bharrels
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per acre., Using a twelve and a half percent recovery
factor, a 40-acre drilling pattern will result in 35,760
barrels of recoverable oil and an 80-acre drainage pattern
will result in 1,520 barrels of recoverable oil.

As you will note, the recoverable oil on 40 acres
will not pay for an average well cost of $73,255.00. An
80-acre pattern will allow the operator reasénable rate of
return on his investment of 1,691.

Q Mr. Meeks, where did you get this recovery factor
of 12,5 percent?

A We feel that this is a reasonable and typical
recovery factor that should be used for a San Andres Field
of this nature as noticing by both low porosities, fairly
low gravity crudes and rock characteristics.

Q Did you arrive at this figure independently from
the figure that was testified to here by Mr. McGraw?

A Yes, sir. We have been using this twelve and a
half percent in other fields, particularly in West Texas
that are of this quality.

Q‘ Is it your opinion that the 80-acre location
will effectively and efficiently drain the 80 acres?

A Well, our production history from our wells is

not adequate to establish a decline, but in my opinion,




I'r. licGraw's extrarolation of the production on the Coastal
States Santa Fe tunber One -~ I believe that's Exhibit
munbrer £ -~ is a reasonable extrapolation and is indictive
ti:at one well will effectivelv and efficiently drain 80
acres.

¥ Are you using ilr. iicGraw's graphs and figures

s

in calculating yvour reserves in the lencth of time that you

1111 pe able to operate in this field?

I iy volumetric calculations?
¢ Yes, sir.
A The only dsta that we receilved from Coastal States

was the formation of volume factor which was arrived from
PVT data that they had taken earlier. Our porosities were

arrived from both log and core data and also the water satu-

rations.

Q Your company, 0il Development Company of Texas,
supports the position of Coastal States Gas and asks the
Commission that the temporary Rule 3850 be made permanéent?

A Yes; we do. Ve concur with Coastal States and
request along with Coastal States that these'temporary rules
be made permanent.

MR. PAULANTIS: I have no further guestions of

Mr. Meeks.
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R AT AT YL
EXRAMINAYION

BY R, NUTTLR:
O lir. Meeks, has your company made any attemwpt
to conduct’pressure interference tests or draw down tests
ﬁetween the wells here to establish the radius of draince
on the wells?
A ffell, our efforts were really combined with
Coastal States in that we ran the -~
Q In those unsuccessful tests that :Mr. McGraw
was referring to?
A Yes, sir. Our Santa Fe Pacific lNumber One was
involved.
MR. HUTYER: Are there any further guestions of
Mr. Meeks? He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Do you.have anything futher, Mr.
Paulantis?
MR. PAULANTIS: Ve move the introducticn of
Exhibit Number 6.
MR. NUTTHER: Cil Development Company's Lixhibit
6 will be admitted in evidence.

MR. PAULANTIS: I have nothing further.

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish
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to offer in Case 4222, rcopened?
MR, HATClLi:  Sun 0il Company has advised the
Commission that they concur with Coastal States.
MR, WUTTLR: If there's nothing further, we will
take the casé under adviserent and call a fifteen-minute
recess.

(hereupon, a fifteen~-minute recess was taken.)
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LARRY D. LEAVELL

Direct Examination by Mr. Lanphere
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter

JACK McGRAW

Direct Examination by Mr. Hinkle
Cross Examination by Mr. Nutter
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0il Development Exhibits 1, 2, & 3 9

Coastal States Exhibits 4, 5, 6, 7 & 8 11




MR. NUTTER: Case 4222, Reopened.

MR. HATCH: (Case 4222, Reopened. In the matter
of Case 4222 being reopened pursuant to the provisions of
Order No. R-3850-A, which order continued 80-ac?e spacing
units for the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, for an additional one-~year period.

MR. HINKLE: Ciarence Hinkle of Hinkle,
Bondurant, Cox and Eaton, appearing on behalf of
Coastal States Gas Producing Company.

Coastal States was the original Applicant two
years ago, pursuant to which the special pools were
entered and which were extended a year‘ago. During
the last year, the 0il Development Company of Texas
has been the principle developer in the pool. That is
the reason we would like for them to put on evidence
first in the case and we will follow them with evidence
of Coastal States.

MR. NUTTER: Very good.

MR. LANPHERE: Mr. Examiner, I am Eric D.Lanphere.
I am an attorney with the firm of Iden and Johnson,

1220 Simms Building, Albuquerque, New Mexico, and I

appear on behalf of 0il Development Company of Texas.

I have one witness with three exhibits.




(Witness sworn)

LARRY D. LEAVELL

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LANPHERE:

Q Would you state your name, your residence,by
whom you are employed and in what capacity you are
employed?

A My name is Larry D. Leavell, I work for 0il
Development Company of Texas as a Petroleum Engineer in

Amarillo, Texas.

Q Have you previously testified before the Commission?
A No, sir, I have not.
Q Can you briefly state your education and

employment qualifications as a Petroleum Engineer?

A I received a Bachelor of Science degree in
Mechanical Engineering from New Mexico State University
in January of 1966, Following graduation, I was employed
by Pan American Petroleum Corporation as a Petroleum
Engineer in the Brownfield and Andrews, Texas area offices.
In September of 1967, I was transferred to the Fort Worth

Division Office, Fort Worth, Texas. My first assignment
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for approximately one and one-=half years was in the
operations and development sec%ion, following and
directing drilling operations in southeastern New Mexico.
Following that assignment, I worked as a reservoir
engineer for Pan American until February of 1970 when

I joined 0il Development Company of Texas. My respon-
sibilities for 0il Development Company has been in both
drilling operations and reservoir engineering.

Q' Are you familiar with and have you made a study
of tite field in question?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Have you prepared or have there been prepared
under your direction certain exhibits in this case?

A Yes, sir, I have.

Q Please refer to Exhibit 1, explain what it is
and what it shows?

A Exhibit 1 is a plat showing a field as it now
exists. bil Development Company of Texas leases are shown
in the pink color. At the time of the last Hearing,
there were 14 wells completed in the field. Since that
time 14 addiéional wells have been drilled with 12 wells
completed as oil wells, and 2 wells completed as dry holes.

These 14 wells are marked with red dots on Exhibit 1.
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0il Development Company has drilled 9 of the
12 producers. The 2 dry holes are located in the SW/4 of
Section 34 and SW/4L of Section 26. The other operators
in the field are Sun 0il Company and D & B 0il Company.
The plat shows the wells' initial potential test
in barrels of o0il, barrels of water and MCF per day.
Also shown are the wells' completion dates.

Q Do you have anything further with respect to
Exhibit No. 17

A No, sir,’I do not.

Q Now, would you please refer to Exhibit No. 2
and explain that, please? ‘

A Exhibit 2 is a map showing the structure and
the top of the San Andres pie marker as the sub-C data.
Again, 0il Development Company's leases are shown in
the pink color. This exhibit was prepared to show the
geology with the recent development. It is essentially
the same as presented at the last Hearing. I woﬁld
like to point out that Wilmac has drilled a dfy hele in
the SW/L of Section 26, This well which is marked with
a black arrow is between the Sawyer-San Andres field to
the east and West Sawyer-San Andres field..

Q Do you have anything further with respect to
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Exhibit No. 2%
A No, sir, I do not.
Q Please, then, refer to Exhibit 3 and explain it,
please?
A Exhibit 3 is a plat showing structural positions
of each well, contoured on the San Andres pie marker

along with the latest daily test information in barrels

of oil per day, barrels of water per day and the producing

T O Bt 1 s o

gas-oil ratio. You will note in studying the map that
the producing gas-oil ratio appears to be a function of
the structural position of the wells, The wells located
near the minus 775-foot contoured line are producing at
the highest gas-o0il ratios in the field. Coastal States
Etta Long Well No. 1 located in Section 5 has a present
gas=-0il ratio of 2970. Moving northward along this line,
Sun State S-No. 1, located in Section 32 has a gas-o0il
ratio of 7300. R. S. C. P. R. R. Well No. 6 located in
the NW/L of Section 33 has the highest gas-oil ratio in the
field with 22,100. R.S.C.P.R.R. Well No. 10, 11 and 9,
located in the W/2 of Section 28 have respective gas-~oil
ratios of 4330, 21,650 and 6150.

Q How do the gas~o0il ratios compare alt the minus

~

825-foot contour line to the gas-oil ratios at the minus




775-foot contour line?

A The gas-oil fatios are considerably less. They
range from about 400 on Coastal States' West Sawyer
State No. 1 located in the NE corner of Séction b to
approximately 1420 on Coastal States' Mar No. 1 located
in the SE/L of Section 33. Moving northward along this
line you will note that most of the gas—oil ratios are
within this range.

Q Do the higher gas-o0il ratios at the.higher

structure completions indicate a gas cap near by?

A Yes, it does indicate this.

Q Do you believe that this is an éssociated
reservoir?

A Yes, sir, I do. Based upon the reservoir fluid

study conducted by Coastal States and a sample from their
Coastal States Santa Fe Well ‘No. 1 which indicated that
the reservoir was saturated at the original reservoir
pressure and the high gas-oil ratios at the high structural
wells, we concluded that this is an associated reservoir.

Q In your opinion, is the field reaching the
final stages of development?

A Yes, I do. With the probable drilling of three

or four wells in Sections 22 and 27, the field is reaching
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the end of development.

Coastal States Mar No. 2 is located in the SW/4
of Section 34 was non-productive of o0il in the San Andres.
Thus, continued development to the east and south of
this location cannot be justified. Generally, because
of the low productivity of the wells in the north and
west part of the field, additionél development i35 not
expected in these areas.;

MR. LANPHERE: We would like to offer in evidence
Exhibits 1 through 3, inclusive.

MR, NUTTER: O0il Development's Exhibits Noc. 1
through 3 will be admitted in evidence.

{Whereupon, 0il Development's
Exhibits 1, 2 and 3 were marked
for identification, offered
and admitted in evidence., )

MR. LANPHERE: That is all I have of this
witness, Mr. Examiner.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Leavell, the pool to date has not been
classified as an associated reservoir, has it?

A That is correct.v It has not.

Q Was it aﬁ the request of Coastal States previously

that the field be so classified?
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A This is correct.
Q Are there any wells that could be concluéively
classified as gas wglls?
A ‘No, sir.
Q And there haven't been any wells, then, that

have been drilled in the gas cap‘if such does exist up
here to the northwest?

A That is correct.

Q Do you anticipate there will be developments
in that area?

A No, sir.

Q In other words, this line that you pointed out
across through here with the -high GOR is probably the
limit of development in that direction?

A That is correct.

Q  Actually, the contours ﬁhat you have shown on

Exhibit 3 are simply a blown-up version of the information

shown on Exhibit 2, isn't that right?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.
Q It is contoured on the same interval?
A Yes, sir.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions

of Mr. Leavell?
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MR, HATCH: Mr. Examiner, maybe Mr. Hinkle
could help us out here. It seems to me that Coastal
States did not ask for a classification as an associated
pool, but that the Examiner in pricr Hearings questioned
as to whether it was or not and that is the reason the
case was advertised as it was and finally put it in one
of the prior orders as to the purpose of reopening.

MR. NUTTER: I noticed that in the previous
Order, the question as to whether it should be classified
as an associated reservoir was mentioned in the Order
itgelf. T didn't see where it had been dehied, so 1
wondered where it was in there.

If there are no further questions of Mr. Leavell,
he may be excused.’

(Withess dismissed)
MR. HINKLE: We héve one witness we would like

tc have sworn.

(Whereupon, Coastal States'
Exhibits 4 through 8 were
marked for identification.
(Witness sworn)

JACK McGRAW

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:
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BY MR.

Q

your residence?

A

States Gas Producing Company in Midland, Texas as

Division Petroleum Engineer.

Q

o

are a

Q

was originally filed by Coastal States?

A
Q
A
Q

West Sawyer—Sén Andres pool?

A
Q
A
Q

12

DIRECT EXAMINATION

HTNKLE:

State your name, by whom you are employed and

My name is Jack McGraw. I work for Coastal

Have you previously testified before the Commission?

Yes, sir, I have.

And your qualificaticons as a Petroleum Enginecr i
matter of record with the Commission?

Yes, they are.

Did you testify in this case when the Application

Yes, I did.

Also a year ago?

Yes.

Have you kept up with the development in the

Yes, sir.
Since its inception?
Yes, I have.

And have kept up with the development this
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last year?
A Yes, sir.
Q Have you prepared or has there been prepared

- under your direction certain exhibits for introduction g
in this case?
A Yes, they have.

Q Refer to Coastal States' Exhibit No. 4 and

explain what this is and what it shows?

A Exhibit No. 4 is a graph showing the total
field monthly producing performance. Also shown is the
development rate of the field. This graph shows that the
present producing rate is 13,100 barrels per month and
the present cumulative recovery from the field is

280,682 barrels. This exhibit also shows that the field

has enjoyed an orderly develophent rate under tne existing
field rules. There are at the present time 25 wells
producing from the reservoir and has been previously
testified, probably three or four more wells will be
drilled.

Q Refer to Exhibit 5 and explain what this shows?

A Exhibit 5 is a graph of the monthly producing
rate of Coastal State's Santé Fe No. 1. This well is

the oldest producing well in the reservoir and has the
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best established decline. This well was used at last

year's Hearing to iilustrate that one well could drain
approximately the amount of oil calcuvlated to be recoverable
from 80 acres in this reservoir. At that time a decline
rate of 30 per cent per year was used and an ultimate
primary recovery of 65,668 barrels Qas projected. It

can be seen from this exhibit that the 30 per cent per

year decline still is an approximate fit for this well.

By using the present cumulative of 39,746 barrels and

the present rate of 900 harrels per month, the ultimate

primary appears to be 66,746 barrels, almost the same
as was calculated last year.

Q Practically this same exhibit was introduced a
year ago?

A Yes, sir, it sure was.

Q Refer to Exhiﬁit No. 6 and explain this?

A Exhibit 6 shows this decline rate applied to
the Coastal States' Santa Fe No. 3 well. This exhibit
shows that the well has déclined at considerably
different rates in the past, but now is at an approximately
30 per cent per year decline. Using this decline rate,

the reserves attributed to this well would be 88,350

barrels -- correction -- 88,850 barrels.
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States' Santa Fe No. 4 with this 30 per cent per year
decline applied to this well; a calculated recovery of
80,500 barrels is projected. Although this is in excess
of the amount calculated to be recoverable from 80 acres,
it is also obvious that the better wells in a reservoir
will recover a disproportionate part of the o0il mainly
because of the inability of the poor wells to recover
the 0il due to limited permeability in the vicinity of
the well bore. Also these wells enjoy early development.
o They were in first and got a little bit of additional

0il due to that.

Q Have you made a study'of the economics involved
in drilling and developing this pool on 4O-acre and
80-acre basis?

A Yes, we have. Exnhibit & shows the resefvoir

: Q Refer to Exhibit No. 7 and would you explain this?

A Exhibit 7 shows the performance of the Coastal

' data and economic analysis that was presented at the
prior Hearings. The only change to be made at this time

is the price per barrel which is increased to $3. and

the cost to drill a well has increased to $78,00C. This

change in the economics changes the 4O0-acre ratio of

income to investment would be .83 which is still, of
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course, uneconomical, and on the 80-acre pattern, the
ratio of income to investment is 1.65 which is somewhat
better than was calculated last year.

Q What do you conclude from this Exhibit?

A We conclude from this Exhibit that although
the price of o0il has increased some, it still is not
economical to develope this field on 40 acres.

Q In your opinion will substantially the same
amount of o0il be recovered by development on 80 acres
as well as 407

A Yes, sir, in our opinion, it will be.

Q In your opinion has the development of the pool
about reached the state of completion?

A Yes, as has been previously testified to by
Mr. Leavell, it looks like at this point probably *three
or four more wells will be needed to fully develope the
field. We are already beginning to think about
secondary recovery in this field and will be to that
stage in the near future.

Q Have you made some preliminary investigation
with respect to secondary recovery?

A Yes, some preliminary studies have already

been initiated.




17

Q In your opinion will 80-acre spacing be helpful
in secondary recovery operations?

A We feel that it will not be detrimental to
secondary recovery.

Q What is your recommendation to the Commission
with respect to the present temporary ruling?

A It is our recommendation ﬁhat the temporary

rules that have existed for the last two years now be
made permanent in this reservoir.

Q In the event that these are not made permanent

and you go back on a 40-acre spacing basis, would you
recommend to your company that the undrilled locations
be drilled?

A No; sir, we could not -- I could not recommend
to my management that we drill this on LO acres.

Q According to your economic study, if you did,
it would not pay off?

) A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, would the continuation of
these rules be in the interest of conservaticn and
prevention of waste?

A Yes, sir, they would.

MR. HINKLE: I might ask Mr. Leavell if he
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concurs in this recommendation?

MR. LFAVELL: Yes, we concur that the temporary

rules be made permanent.

MR. HINKLE: We would like to offer Exhibits L4

through 8. -
MR. NUTTER: Coastal States' Exhibits L through

8 will be admitted in eviaence.
(Whereupon, Coastal States!

Exhibits Nos. 4 through 8 were
offered and admitted in evidence.)

MR. HINKLE: That is all of this witness.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. McGraw, you presented the decline curves on
Exhibits 5, 6 and 7. Are they typical wells or are they
three of the better wells in the pool or just what would
yon say?

A Well, they are three of the oldest and three
that have at least some decline establish=d and they are

the better wells. They are not the average well.

Q They are better than average?
A They are better than average.
Q And their cumulative productions up to August 1,

1971 are among the highest of the cumulative producﬁions?
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A Yes, sir, they certainly are.
Q What would you say of the remaining reserves;
are they typical of the remaining reserves?
A Yes, sir, they probably are, of the remaining

reserves.

Q So the best one that you have here would be
the Santa Fe No. 3 and you estimate it has a remaining

reserve of 44,000 barrels?

A Yes, sir. OSome of the tighter wells, of course,
will not be able to recover that amount of remaining
primary oil, but the average well probably will.

Q But in each case here, these three wells have
produced more than they have remaining?

A Yes, sir. I might also add that we have been
successful in obtaining a gas market. We are now selling
gas from this reservoir.

- Q Which would affect. the economics somewhat?

A Somewhat,»yes, sir. I am sorry to say it is

not very much, but a little.

MR, NUTTER: Are there further questions of

Mr. McGraw?
You may be excused.

(Witness dismissed.)
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MR. NUTTER: Is there anything further, Mr. Hinkle?

MR.HINKLE: Nothing further.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish
to offer in Case No. 4222, Reopened?

MR. HATCH: The Commission has received a letter
from Atlantic Richfield Company saying that we request
favorable coﬁsideration of the continuation of 80-acre
spacing in the subject ftield. And a letter from D & B
0il Company addressed to the Commission: (Reading) We
feel that a spacing order of less than 80-acres per well
in the above mentioned field ié very uneconomical. There
is every reason to question the feasibility of the present
spacing of 80-acres showing a profit. As you know, the
gravity of this o0il is very low and costly to handle with
the water separation problem. DNaily produection declines
rapidly after the first two or three weeks, therefcré, we
feel there is very little justifiéation with 10 to 14
barrels a day wells for 4O~acre spacing rules.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. If there is nothing

further on Case No. 4222, we will take it under advisement,

ST T T R T o U




STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) SS.

COUNTY OF SANTA FE )

I, RICHARD L. NYE, Court Reporter, do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was
reported by me, and the same is a true and correct record
of the said proceedings, to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

TCHARD T. NYE, CQUART REPORTER

My commission exbires March 25, 1975.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

;| CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
' COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

| THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE NO. 4222
Order No. R-3850-B

IN THE MATTER OF CASE 4222 BEING

REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS
! OF ORDER NO. R~3850-A, WHICH ORDER

CONTINUED 80-~-ACRE SPACING UNITS FOR
THE WEST SAWYER-SAN ANDRES POOL, LEA
COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, FOR AN ADDITIONAL
ONE~YEAR PERIOD.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m, on September 15,
1971, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter,

NOW, on this___ 5th _day of October, 1971, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
record, and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully

advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3850-~A, dated October 6, 1970, the
temporary Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No.
R-3850 for the West Sawyer-sSan Andres Pool, Lem County, New
Mexico, establishing 80-acre spacing units we.:¢ continued for
&n additional period of one year. '

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3850-A,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject
pool teo appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units and present
evidence as to whether or not the subject pool is in fact an
associated reservoir.




- CASE NO. 4222

' West Sawyer-San Andres Pool can efficiently and economically
5 drain and develop 80 acres.

' Order No. R-3850 and continued in effect by Order No. R-3850-A

' have afforded and will afford to the owner of each property in

" the pool the opportunity to produce his just and egquitable share
/ of the oil in the pool.

i the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
j risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
" to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
| of too few wells, and to othorwise prevent waste and protect

M
i
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Orxrder No. R-3850-B

{(4) That the evidence establishes that one well in the

{5) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by

{(6) That in order to prevent the econocmic loss caused by

correlative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-3850, and continued in effect by Order No. R-3850-
should be continued in full force and effect until further order

of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED1

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
West Sawyer-sSan Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promulgated
by Order No. 3850, and continued in effect by Order No. R-3850-A,
are hereby continued in full force and ¢~ _.¢ct until further order
of the Commiseion.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further oxders as the Commission may deem nacessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year horoinabov+
d~:. .ynated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OQL)CONSERVATION/QOMHISSION

A

/e /Z/L%/cz P

“/BRUCE KING, Chairman
A o :

e P R ,’/ e
// // ,‘(,5" e /;;;,';'Z.;};",,//

?x 3., ARNLJO, Member
'%C% ot .;/'
er & Secretary

A, L. PORTER, Jr,, M




BEPCRE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION |

T
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i
:

. IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

. CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

. THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

I CASE No. 4222
§ Order No. R-3850

AFPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCXNG COMPANY FOR S8PECIAL POOL
RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,
ORDER OF THE C ISSION
2 4 C SSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on October 8, 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvia A, Utg.

?
NOW, on this l4th day of October, 1969, the Commission, a

guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the recorq,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FPINDS:
(1) That due publiec notice having been given as required by

iaw, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing Company,
seeks the promulgation of special rules and regulations for the
West Sawyer-3an Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a
provision for 80-acre spacing and proration units.

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rightc, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for
the West Sawyer—~San Andres Pool.




?{CABB No. 4222
;TOrder No., R-3850

(4) That the temporary special rules and regulations

fshould provide for limited well locations in order to assure

. orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

{5) That the temporary special rules and ragulations
should be established for a one-year period in order to allow
tha operators in the subject pool to gather ressrvoir information
to eatablish the area that can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by one well and to determine whether or
not the subject pool is in fact an associated reservoir.

{(6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in Octobex, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pocl
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-—
San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units.

T IS EFORE ORDERED:

That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the West
Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hexeby
promuigated as foiiows:

SPECIAL RULES8 AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE

WEST SAWYER-SAN ANDRES POOL

RULE 1. Esch well completed or recompleted in the West
Sawyer-san Andres Pool or in the San Andres formation within one
mile thexreof, and not neaxer to or within the limits of another
designated San Andres oil pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated
and produced in accordance with the special rules aand regulations
hereinaZter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall) be located on a standard unit
containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of the N/2, 8/2,
E/2, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section; provided, however,
that noéthing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting
the drilling of a well on each of the quarter~-quarter sections
in the unit. '

RULE 3. The Secrctary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit




" CASE No. 4222
' Order No. R-3850

‘comprising a govermmental gquarter-quarter section cr lot, or the

unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation in
the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.
All operators offsetting the propossd non-~standard unit shall be
notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and

i the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.

The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operatora or if nu offset
operator has antered an objection to the formation of the non-
standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has
received the application. '

RULE 4. The first well dri.lled on every standard or non-
standard unit in the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool shall be drilled
in the NW/4 or the SE/4 of a governmental quarter section, All
wells shall be located within 200 feet of the center of a govern-
mental gquarter-quarter section.

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the footage requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing
when an application has been £ led for an unorthodox location
necessitated by topographical conditiona or the recompletion of
a2 well previously drilled to another horizon, provided the well
will be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary
of the unit, All operators offsetting the proposed location
shall be notified of the application by registered or certified
mail, and the application shall state that such notice has been
furnished., The Secretary-Director may approve the applicution
upon receipt of written waivers from all operators offsetting
the proposed location or if no objection to the unorthodox
location has been entered within 20 days after the Secretary-
Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of 2.00 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any

proportion.

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non~-standard unit bears to 80 acres.
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i CASE No. 4222
|order No. R-3850

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

i (1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
ior completed in the West Sawyexr-sSan Andres Pool or in the San
|Andres formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved;

. that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location
shall notify the Hobbs District Office of the Commission in
writing of the name and location of the well on or before

November 1, 1969.

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,
{NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells
in the West Sawyer-sSan Andres Pool shall have dedicated thereto

80 acres in accordance with the foreqoing pool rules; or, pursuant
to Parsgraph C., of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have
non~standard spacing ox proration units established by the Conmis-
sion and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission
dedicat.ing 80 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
|approved by the Commission within 60 Adava from the date of this
order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable., Until
said Form C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has
Jibean approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, sach well
presently drilling to or completsd in the West Sawyer-San Andres
Pool or in the San Andres formatior within one mile thereof
shall receive no more than one-half of a standard allowable

2 A 2N e e e W
£OL Tae poolL. .

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
in October, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
may aprear and show cause vhy the West Sawyer-San Andres PFool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units and present
evidence as to whether or not the subject pool ia in fact an
agssociated reservoir.

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained tor the
entry of such further oxdars as the Commission may deem necesn-

sary.
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DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated,

STATE QF NEW MEXICO

Y awe. SR PN

%ﬁu& COMMISSION
/. - P

L. PORTER, Jr., er & Secretary

A,




{
i

H
H
I
Pt
i

id
i

{ APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
| PRODUCING COMPANY FOR SPECIAL POOL
' RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

' units should be continued permanently.

- and the recommendations of the Examiner, and bsing fully advised
i in the premisen,

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING ,
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSBRVATION ;
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR {
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: ‘ §

CASE No. 4222 ;
Oxder No. R-3850-A

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

Y COMMISESION:

This cause came on for hearing at ¢ a.m. on September 30, 1979,

at Santa Fe, New Maxico, before Examiner Daniel 5. Nutter.
i

s

NOW, on this__ 6th  day of October, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

PINDS s |

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That by Oxrder No. R-3850, dated October 14, 1969,
temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the
Vest Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lez County, New Mexico, including a
provision for 80-acre spacing and proration units.

{(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3850,
this case was reopened tc allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear and show cause why the Wcsﬁ”Sawyor~8an Andres Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units and present
evidence as to whether or not the subject pool is in fact an
assocliated reservoir. :

(4) That the evidence presently available is insufficient
to establish that the provision for 80-acre spacing and proration;
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CASE No. 4222
Order No. R-3850-A

(5) That the evidence presently avallable is insufficient
to establish whether or not the subject pool is in fact an
- associated reservoir.

_ (6) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for
the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-3850,
. should be continued in effect for an additional one-year period
in order to allow the operators in the pool time to gather addi-
tional information concerniny reservoir characteristics of the

pool.
ﬁ (7) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing |
. in September, 1971, at which time the operators in the pool should !
" appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool should

?3not be developed on 40-acre spacing units and present evidence
-as to whether or not the subject pool 1is in fact an agsociated

! reservoir.
T IS8 RE ORDERED :

ﬁ (1) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for
"the West Sawyer-San Andreg Pool, promulgated by Order No. R-3850,
‘are hereby continued in full force and effect for an additional

' one-year period.

i & )] Mmd b%d o o~
\a., AT WIAO N

1'1n September, 1971, at
‘shall appear and show cause why the West Sawyer San Andres Pool
:ﬁahould not be developed on 40-acre spacing unites and present

i evidence as to whather or not the subject pool is in fact an
!'associated reservoir.

i {3} That jurigdiction oi this cause is retainad for the
”cntry of such further orders as the Ccmmiscion may deem necessary.

b TT Ua wamenannad @b win cermmnd o mee b aad e 3
DMALL MG l.wvyuucu G\. a5l Gsumblltx utus;ug !

which time the operators in the subject pool
!

¢

;j DONE at Banta Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
idesignated

? STATE OFs\N
:} B R " et

DAVID-F.

yd

- / :

: 7x - ARMIZO! Memba
)
A. L//PékTER,d(

Jr., exr & Secretary




GOVERNOR
BRUCE KING
O11. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
P. 0. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE ALEX ). ARM1JO
MEMBER
87501
TATE GEOLGGIST
A.L.PORTER, JR.
October 5, 1971 SECRETARY —~ DIRECTOR
Re: Case No. 4222
Mr. Clarence Hinkle
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Order No. R-3850-B
Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Box 10
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 Coastal States

Dear Sirt:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,
e e

~ oIy
55%5 ~a¢gfz:2é%2;i:L¢f§;2_A

A. L. PORTER, Jr. ,
Secretary-Director 47~

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs occ__%
Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Mr. Eric D. Lanphere -~ Albuquerque, New Mexico

Other




NORTH AMERICAN EXPLORATION AND PROOUCTION QROUP

CECIL A. COLYHLE
Manager, Dallas Production Region

Qgc{; SUN OIL COMPANY Kea00w PARK BUILDING, POST OFFICE BOX 2880, DALLAS, TEXAS 75221 @
'-v
' September 13, 1971

RECEIVED
SEP 16 1971

Mr. Daniel S, Nutter oL couggﬁ\{_{rau COMM,
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Case 4222 - Oxder No. R-3850-A
West Sawyer - San Andres Pool
Lea County, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

In connection with the referenced case, Sun Oil Company is the operator
of the New Mexico "S" State Lease on which there is 1 well producing
from the West Sawyer - San Andres Pool. Currently the well produces

13 barrels of oil and 5 barrels of water per day.

Sun plans no further drilling on its lease and concurs with 0il Develop-
ment Company of Texas and Coastal States in their recommendation that

it would be uneconomical to develop the West Sawyer - San Andres Pool
on less than 80 acre spacing.

Yours very truly,

A A/ ﬁ/u%

T H. R. Huey
HRH/ps
ce: 01l Development Company of Texas
Coagtal States :

|
{
|
|
!




PHONE 332.5741 BOX 4453

GENERAL CONSTRUCTION RoOUSTABOUT CREWS

1601 w. MURPHREBE:WVED

ODESSA, TEXAS
orp1 5197
- CONSERVATION CRAE,

September 10, 1971

CONSTRUCTION

/co.

ézgay€7ih2 2

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission ¢§%Z¢§ AT
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, llew lMexico 875C1

attention: HMr. Daniel S. Matter /{f;%
Re: Spacing Order | 6 )
Sawyer Iield wells

Lea County, New Mexico
Bosr Sir:

We feel that a spacing order of less than eighty (80) acres
per well in the above mentioned field, would be very unecon-

omical.

There is every reason to question the feasibility of the present
spacing of 80 acres showing a profit.

As you know, Lthe gravily of this oil 1s very Jow and costly to
handle with a water seperation problem, and the daily production
declines rapldlv after the first two or three weeks. Therefore,

we feel there is very little justification with ten (10) to
fourteen (1%) Bbl per daoy wells, for a 40 acre spscing rule.

Very truly yours,

D & B OIL, INC
ﬂ%%//féé;Y/”/%;:pL/

G. Cs angham
GCn: 11

c.c.t  Atlantic lRichfield
Attn:  lir. DBryan Burk

c.c,t 01l development Company
Attn:  r., Larry Leavell




AtlanticRichtieldCompany

hTha area wonld he uneconom

North American Producing Division
Permian District

Post Office Box 1610

Midland, Texas 79701

Telephone 915682 8631

P. E. Fleicher
Operalions Manager

RECEIVED

September 14, 1971 SEP 15 1971

olL com \]I_ ﬂoN COMM,

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. Daniel S. Nutter

Reference: Spacing Orders R~3850 and R-3850-A
Sawyer Field
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

We request favorable consideration of a continuation of
80-acre spacmg_i,n_s‘ub;eci.ﬂa]d..ﬁlt_;s_fel that production
.~ V. na

ing of less

than eighty acres.

Spacing Order R-3850 established 80-acre spacing until
October 6, 1970, and R-3850-A extended this spacing
until October 6, 1971.

Yours very truly,

VENAL

P. E. Fletcher

b))




Docket No. 20-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 15, 1971

9 AM. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM, STATE
LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
A. L. pPorter, Jr., Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
October, 1971, from fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas from
nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and
Sandoval Counties, for October, 1971.

CASE 4222 (Reopened): In the matter of Case 4222 being reopened pursuant
to the provisions of Order No. R-3850-A, which order con-
tinued 80-acre spacing units for the West Sawyer-San Andres
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for an additional one-year
period. All interested parties may appear and show cause
why said pool whould not be developed on 40-acre ‘spacing
units and present evidence as to whether or not said pool
is in fact an associated reservoir.

ASE 4588: Application of V. H. Westbrook for a pressure maintenance
project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a pressure main=
tenance project by the injection of water into the Delaware
formation through his Guy A. Reed Well No. 2 located in Unit
L of Section 24, Township 24 South, Range 28 East, Malaga-
Delaware Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4589: Application of Anadarko Production Company for a unit agree-
ment, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks approval of the Burnham Grayburg San
Andres Unit Area comprising 480 acres, more or less, of state
lands in Section 2, Township 17 South, Range 30 East, Square
Lake Field, Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 4590: Application of Wolfson 0Oil Company, MKA Oil Properties,

John H. Hendrix, and Bruce A. Wilbanks for a special gas-oil
ratio limitation, Lea County, New Mgxico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks as an exception to Rule 506 of the
Commission Rules and Regulations, a limiting gas-oil ratio
of 6,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil in the Drinkard
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4591: Application of American Ouasar Petrolenm Comnanv of New Mexico
for an unorthodox gas well location, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
drill an exploratory gas well at an unorthodox location 660
feet from the South and East lines of Section 21, Township |
25 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to test the ;
Devonian, Pennsylvanian, and. Wolfcamp formations within one
mile of the Red Hills Field.




CASE 4593:

CASE 4594:

- CASE 4595:

CASE 4597:

Examiner Hearing
Sepntember 15, 1971 Docket No. 20-71
-2-
CASE 4592:
! ,

Application of Gulf 0il Corporation for amendment of
order permitting commingling of production, Lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks the amendment of Order No. R-407%, which order
authorized the applicant to commingle production from
the Hobbs (Grayburg-San Andres) and Hobbs-Blinebry
Pools on its W. D. Grimes NCT-B Lease and to commingle
production from said lease with the Hobbs (Grayburg-
San Andres) Pool on its W. D. Grimes NCT~-A lease, located
in Sections 32 and 33, Township 18 South, Range 38 East,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks to allocate
production to each lease and pool on the basis of bi-
monthly tests rather than monthly tests.

Application of Continental 0il Company for an exception
to Order No., R-~3221, as amended, Chaves County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an
exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, to dispose
of water produced by wells located on its W. R. Means
lease comprising the S/2 and NW/4 of Section 28, and E/?2
and E/2 W/2 of Seclion 29, Township 14 South, Range 30
East, Vest Ranch-Queen Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico,
in unlined surface pits.

Application of Continental 0il Company for an unorthodox
0il well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill its
second well on a proration unit at an unorthodox loca-
tion 660 feet from the South line and 2540 feet from

the East line of Section 19, Township 26 South, Range

37 East, Scarborough Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for downhole
commingling, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle
production from undesignated Gallup and Dakota o0il pools
in the wellbores of two wells to be drilled in Section

27, Township 25 North, Range 4 West, West Lindrith Field,
Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks
the establishment of a procedure whereby similar approval
may be granted administratively for other wells to be
drilled in said area.

Application of Morris R, Antweil for lease commingling and
off-lease storage, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle
condensate produced from his Little Jewel Well No. 1 and
Allen Well No. 1 located in Units F and J, respectively,
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CASE 4583:

CASE 4596:

R R
T

Examiner Hearing
September 15, 1971

(Case 4597 continued)

Docket No. 20-71

of Section 31, Township 22 South, Range 27 East,
and from his Joell Well No. 1 located in Unit C
of Section 6, Township 23 South, Range 27 East,
South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas Pool, Eddy County, New
Mexico, after separation and measurement of the
liquids from each well.

{(Continued from the August 18, 1971, Examiner Hearing)
Application of V. F. Vasicek and J. M. Fullinwider,

doing business as V-F Petroleum for compulsory pooling,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled
cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests in
the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the E/2 of Section
15, Township 16 South, Range 35 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, said acreage to be dedicated to a well to be
re-entered and recompleted in the Pennsylvanian formation
and located 1980 feet from the South and Fast lines of

said Section 15. Also to be considered will be the costs
of drilling said well, 'a charge tor the risk invelved, A
provision for the allocation of actual operating costs,
and the establishment of charges for supervision of said

well.

J
Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order for the creation, extension and abolishment of
certain pools in Lea, Eddy, and Chaves County, New Mexico.
(a) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, .
classified as an oil pool for Strawn production and
designated as the South Hackberry-Strawn Pocl. The dis-
covery well is the Perry R. Bass Big Eddy Unit No. 33

located in Unit P of Section 4, Township 20 South, Range
31 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHT.P. 20 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: SE/4 SE/4

(b) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Morrow production and designated as the
Maroon Cliffs-Morrow Gas Pool. The discovery well is the
Porry R, Dana Pig FAdy nd+ Na 7 1acatked in 1nit 0 of
Section 19, Township 20 South, Range 31 East, NMPM,

Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 19: §/2




Examiner Hearing

September 15, 1971
-4~ Docket No. 20-71

(¢) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
clasgified as an oil pool for Pennsylvanian production
and designated as the McDonald-Pennsylvanian Pool.

The discovery weil is the J. M. Huber Corporation
Griffin No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 4, Township

14 South, Range 36 East, NMPM. Said pool would comprise:

TOWNSHIP 3.4 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4: NE/4

(d) Abolish the Northwest vVacuum-Abo Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, described as:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2: SW/4
SECTION 3: NE/4 SE/4

(e) Extend the North Vacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 2: SW/4
SECTION 3: SE/4

(f) Extend the Blinebry 0Oil Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 36: NE/4

T S B

" TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, WNMPM
SECTION 8: XNW/4

(g) Extend the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH RANGE 26 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: 8/2

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: 8/2
SECTION 31: W/2

(h) Extend the South Carlsbhad-Strawn Gas Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexico, to include therein:
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TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 30: §S/2

{i) Extend the Double L-Queen Associated Pool in Chaves
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 25: NW/4 SE/4

(j) Extend the Eagle Creek-San Andres Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 25 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: W/2

(k) Extend the Flying "M"-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein: '

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: NE/4

(1) Extend the Flying "M"-San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 9: W/2, NE/4 and N/2 SE/4

{m) Extend the Graybury Jackson Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein: :

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMEM -
SECTION 18: S/2 NW/4

(n) Extend the Langlie-Mattix Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: NwW/4 and NW/4 Sw/4

(0} Extend the Power Grayburg-San Andres Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

ATV O b T O OANTYDTTY ‘Pﬁ\\? - - [oad Py
mowaeonYe 12 couTr RANCIE 3C DAST, ‘Wexin

A ALl

SECTION 1: NE/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: SW/4 NwW/4




Examiner Hearing
September 15, 1971 Docket No. 20-71
.-6_,

(Case 4596 continued)

(r) Extend the East Shoebar-Devonian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 29: Sw/4
SECTION 30: SE/4

(g) Extend the North Vacuum-Morrow Gas Pcol in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 12: §S/2
SECTION 14: S/2
SECTION 23: N/2

(r) Extend the North Vacuum-Lower Wolfcamp Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 4:

(s) Extend the Northwest Vacuum-Wolfcamp Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 5: SE/4

(t) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMEM

SECTION 2: S/2 and NW/4
SECTION 3: NE/4
SECTION 7: S/2

SECTION 10: E/2

SECTION 1l: N/2




Ida Rodriguez

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Ida:

You may recall that I discussed-with you over the
telephone the reopening of Case No.(4222/in which special
pocl rules were adeopted for the West Sawyer-San Andres

-

rool. i have discussed this matter with Jack McGraw, I
<~ ™ m AY

. y PAT |

Division Engineer for Coastal States Gas Producing Company,
and it will be satisfactory for this matter to be heard

at the examiner's hearing on September 15.
‘,-—'-"—‘_-——_—_-‘_—_

Yours sincerely,

CEH:Cs
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
LAND COMMISSIONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEXM:;‘ :;Muo
P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE

STATE GEROLOGIST
87801 A. L. PORTER. JR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

October 6, 1970

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Re: Case No. 4222
Hinkle, Bondurant, Cox & Eaton Order No. R=38350-A
Attorneys at Law Applicant:

Post Office Box 10

.- Coastal States
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 oasta azes

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commisg-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

S G L

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:

.Hobbs 0OCC X

Artesia OCC__

Aztec 0OCC

Other Mr. J. T. Paulantis
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9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAN[: CFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will ke heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4416: (Continued from the September 16, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

T
. »
L
Docket No. 22-70
Arplication of Robert L. Parker Trust for a waterflood project, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a cooperative waterflood project in the Langlie
Mattix Pcol on its George L. Erwin Lease by the injection of water
through its Erwin Well No. 2 located in Unit L of Section 35, Townshir
, 24 South, Range 37 FEast, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4422: {Continued from the September 2, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for amendment of Order No.
R-3588, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled c¢ause,
seeks the amendment of Order No. R-3588, which order authorized the
disposal of produced salt water into the Yates and Seven Rivers forma-
tion in the perforated and open-hole interval from 3110 feet to 3300
feet in the Sinclair ARC Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit O of Section
9, Township 20 South, Range 33 East, West Teas Pocl, Lea County, New
Mexico. Applicant now seeks authority to dispose into said zones in

the interval from 3010 feet to 3300 feet.

ISt

“~. CASE 4222: (Reopened)

N In the matter of Case 4222 being reopened pursuant to the provisiors
~ of Order No. R-3850, which order established 80-acre spacing units for

the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period J
. of one year. All interested parties may appear and show cause why said j
¢ pool should not be developed on 40-acre spac1ng units and present :

evidence as to whether or not the subjeci pool is in fact an assocdia
reservoir.

ted -

CASE 4429: Application of Union Texas Petroleum Corporation for a unit agreement,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styléd cause, seeks
approval of the Langlie-Jal Unit Area comprising 3,748 acres, more or
less, of federal, state, and fee lands in Townships 24 and 25 South,
Range- 37 East, Langlie-Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4430: Application of Union Texas Petroleum Corporation of a waterflood project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a waterflood project in its Langlie-Jal Unit
by the injection of water into the Seven Rivers and Queen formations
through 46 wells in Townships 24 and 25 South, Range 37 East, Ldnglle—
Mattix Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.
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(Reopened}
CASE 4173: 1Iu the matter of Case 4173 being reopened pursuant to the provisicns

of Order No. R-3811-A, which order extended 80-acre spacing units
and a limiting gas-o0il ratio of 4000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of
0il for the Hebbs-Drinkard Pocol, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period

"of 90 days. All interested parties may appear and show cause why

said rool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing, why the limiting
gas-0il ratio should not revert to 2000 to one, and/or why all casing-
head gas procduced by wells in the pool should not be reinjected.

Application of Xplor Company for the creation of a new gas pool and
special rules therefor, a dual completion, and authority to commingle,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
the creation of a new Pennsylvanian gas pool for its Cleveland Well
No. 1 located in Unit G of Section 23, Township 12 South, Range 322

East, Lea County, Naw Mexico, and for the promulgation of special rules

therefor, including a provision for 160-acre spacing units. In the
alternative, applicant seeks approval of a non-standard 160-acre gas
proration unit comprising the NE/4 of said Section 23 to be dedicated
to said well. Applicant also seeks authority te dnally complete said
well in such & manner as to produce o0il from the East Caprock-Devonian

Pool and gas from said Pennsylvanian formation and to commingle on the

CASE 4420: (Continued and Readvertised)
surface the liquids from said zones.
CASE 4431:

CASE 4432:

CASE 4433:

Application of William A. and Edward R. Hudson for unorthodox well
locations and a dual completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants,
in the above-styled cause, seek authority to drill a well at an un-
orthodox location (off pattern) 660 feet from the South line and 19890
feet from the West line of Section 15, Township 17 South, Range 32
East, Lea County, New Mexico, for the production of oil from the BRaish-
WOlfcamp and Maljamar- Abo Pools and to dually complete said well in

the subject pools.

Application of MWJ production Company for an unorthodox oil well loca-
tion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an exception to the rules governing the Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian
Pool to permit the drilling of an cil well at an unorthodox location
2310 feet from the South line and 990 feet from the West line of Section
5, Township 14 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
upon its own motion tc permit Allied Chemical Corporation to appear

and show cause why said corporation should be permitted to institute

its proposed waterflood project in its Milnesand (San Andres) Unit Area,
Milnesand-San Andres Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, by the
irinrtinn ~f frech water: said corporation-testified in the hear1ng
that authorized said waterflood project that produced saii waier Lo
used for waterflocding purposes.

W
|
|
|
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CASE 4423:

Docket No. 22-70

(Continued from the September 2, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

CASE 4434:

CASE 4435:

Application of Union 0il Company cf California for compulsory pooling,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an order pooling all mineral interests down to and including

the San Andres formation underlying the N/2 NE/4 of Section 20, Town-
ship 8 South, Range 38 Bast, Bluitt-San Andres Assoc¢iated Pool,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to a well
to be drilled at an orthodox location in the NW/4 NE/4 of said Section
20. Also tc be considered will be the cost of drilling said well,

a charge for the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual
operating costs, and the cstablishment of charges for supervision of
said well.

Application of Union 0il Company of California for the creation of a
new gas pool and special pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of a new gas pool for its
Pipeline Federal Well No. 1 located in Section 4, Township 19 South,
Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the
promulgation of special rules therefor, including a provision for 640-
acre spacing and proration units and fixed well location requirements.

Application of Blackrock 0Oil Company for a dual completion and salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled 1
cause, seeks authority to dually complete its Mobil Atlantic Well No. |
1 located in Unit D of Section 10, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Lea
County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce oil from.the 1
Pennsylvanian formation through tubing and to dispose of produced salt
water into the San Andres formation from 4300 feet tec 5045 feet and
possibly other formations between the 8 5/8-inch casing shoe at 4153
feet and the top of the cement at 9205.
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GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CHAIRMAN

O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

LAND COMMISSIONER

STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. Armuo
P. O. BOX 2038 - SANTA FE
STATL QELOLOGINT
87801 A. L. PORTER. JR. -

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

October 15, 1969

Mr. Clarence Hinkle Re: Case No. 4222
Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy Order No.__ R=-3850
Attorneys at law ' Applicant:

Post Office Box 10

Coastal S
Roswell, New Mexico 88201 a tates Gas Producing Co.

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A b,

A. Lc PORTER’ Jro
Secretary-Director

el e

N\

ALP/ir

Copy of order also gent tos
Hobbs OCC bd

Artesia OCC

Aztec OCC

Other
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9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION CCMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4221:

[\S)
(1)

|

CASE 422

CASE 3881l:

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its c¢vmn motion to permit E. P. Campbell, and

all other interested parties to appear and show cause why the

E. P. Campbell Christmas Well No. 1 located in Unit C of Section
6, Township 23 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico, should not be plugged and abandoned in accordance
with a Commission-approved plugging program.

Application of Tenneco Oil Company for a dual completion and
water injection, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete its
south Hospah Unit Well No. 23 located in Unit K of Section 12,
Township 17 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of gas from the
perforated interval 2590 feet to 2865 feet, undesignated Dakota
gas pool, and the injection of water for secondary recovery
purposes into the upper sand, South Hospah-~Upper SanmiOil Pool,
in the perforated interval from 1685 feet to 1714 feet.

Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Company for special
pool rules, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for
the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, in-
cluding a provision for 80-acre spacing and proration units.

(Reopened)

CMAGE A1R1.

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - OCTOBER 8, 1969
The following cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
l : CASE 4220

In the matter of Case No. 388l being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3533, which order established 80-acre
spacing units for the South Prairie-Devonian Pool.,, Roosevelt
County, New Mexico, for a period of one year. All interested
parties may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 40-acre apacing units,

[Cnnﬁ&nnédrfnpmithe Sevtember 10, 1969 Examiner Hearing)

Application of J. M. Huber Corporation‘for a dual completion
and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
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{Ccase 4181 continued)

Dorket No., 27-69

CASE 4223:

CASE 4224:

CASE 4225:

" Langlie-Mattix Yool, Lea County, New Mexicoc. In the alternative,

in the above-styled cause, sg=eks authority to dually complete
its Stoltz Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 12,
Township 15 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico, in
such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the
Morton-Wolfcamp Pool and the disposal of produced salt water
thrcugh the 8 5/8 X 4 1/2-inch casing-casing annulus into the
San Andres, Tubb, Abo, and possibly other formations in the
open-hole interval from approximately 4330 feet to 9750 feet.

Application of Resler and Sheldon for two waterflocd projects,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled

cause, seek authority to institute tvo waterflood projects by
the injection of water into the Grayburg, and possibly other
formations in the perforated interval from approximately 3555
feet to 3617 feet in their Kelly Well No. 3 and into the Queen,
and possibly other formations in the perforated interval from
approximately 3439 feet to 3689 feet in their Steeler Well No.
1, said wells being located, respectively, in Unit M of Section
16, and Unit I of Section 20, Township 23 South, Range 37 East,

applicants seck authority to dispose of produced salt water in
said wells in the intervals ac described above,

Application of Big "6" Drilling Company for a dual completion
and salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
its Ora Jackson "A" Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the South
and West lines of Section 5, Teownship 19 South, Range 35 East,
Lea County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the
production of oil from the Scharb-Bone Springs Pool and the
disposal of produced salt water through the intermediate
casing-productiion casing annulus into the Seven Rivers, Queen,
San Andres, Upper Bone Springs, and possibly other formations
in the interval from approximately 3989 feet to 9500 feet.

Application of S. P. Yates for a pressure maintenance project,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a pressure maintenance project

by the injection of witer into the Queen formation through

his Anderson Well No. 2 located 2310 feet from the South line
and 990 feet from the East line of Section 11, Township 20
South, Range 26 East:, West MaMillan Pool, Eddy County, New

MeX 10,
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CASE 4227:

Docket No. 27-69

Application of John A. Yates for a waterflood project, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,

seeks authority to institute a waterflood project by the in-
jection of water into the Grayburg formation through his

John A. Yates-State A Wells Nos. 2 and 6 located in Units J and .
P, respectively, of Section 5; Township 19 South, Range 28 East,
Artesia Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Penroci0il Corporation for an unorthodox gas
well location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~-styled cause, seeks an exception to Rule 104 C 11 to
permit the re-entry of a well at an unorthodox gas well loca-
tion 660 feet from the South and East lines of Section 33,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, West Ranger Lake-Devonian
Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. The E/2 of said Section 33
to be dedicated to the well.




PHONE MU 2-7925

P. 0. BOX 235

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

NORTH TEXAS OIVISION

WILCO BUILDING :
MIDLAND, TEXAS RECEIVED
0CT 1 1969

79701
September 26, 1969
L.A. OFF|

>

Bell Petroleum Corporation
P, O, Box 1538
Midland, Texas 79701

Attention Bob Meyers

West Sawyer (San Andres) Field
Section 33, T-9-S, R-37-E
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Reference is made to our letter of Aprii 4, 1969, in which we
advised you of our application for special field rules for the = -
subject field, We later postpored the hearing and have re- CSGP O, o
scheduled it for October 8, 1969. Our application is the sa Z)" o

as before since we are asking for 80 acre spacing with 80 acp8’/'® " " . 1ot

allowables, (idlarl Diy,
: 0c- 6 1969
We again request your support in this matter, You may indicdateé

your position by signing in the appropriate place below and{_ To | Tu | Out
returning this letter to us in the attached envelope, RV T
oy
Very truly yours, o { o
%%  Hocserd Sy
ce R. Howard 4
) Division Production Manager
JRH:CM:bm
Attachment

APPROVAL: | O' (7)7 ) | \/;2 Cjé Gl TN

Naine v, I;7 '
Title O . > . 1969

Date

ORIVATTON

Name ' o
: RECEIVED
Title

SEP 291969

Date . ' .
‘ & . . Midiand Office
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West Sawyer Field
Reservoir Data and Resezrve Estimates

Porosity 8.2%
Water Saturation 35%
Formation Volume Factor 1.242
Recovery Factor (estimate) 12.5%

Net Pay 20 ft.
Gross Price Per Barrel $3.00
Mineral Interest Income at .8125 2.44/bb1,
Operating Costs, SWD Cost and Taxes .50/bbl.
Net Working Interest Income 1.9

(7758) (.082) (. 65)(20)( 125)

= 830 bbls/ac.

Recoverable Oil-in-place per acre = 1.242
40 Acres 80 Acres
Estimated Recovery 33,200 bbls. 66,500 bbls.
Total Net Income $64,500 $129,000
Development Cost Per Well $78,000 $78.000
Ratio of Income to Investment .83 d 1.65
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West Sawyer Field

Reservoir Data and Resexve Estimates

Porosity 8.2%
Water Saturation 35%
Formation Volume Factor 1.242
Recovery Factor (estimate) 12.5%

, Net Pay 20 ft.

3 Gross Price Per Barrel $2.76

; Mineral Interest Income at .8125 2.24/bbl.

; Operating Costs, SWD Cost and Taxes .50/bbl.

; Net Working Interest Income 1.74

(7758)( 082) (.65)(20) (-123) _ g3 1p1s/ac.

Recoverable Oil~in-place per acre = 1.262
40 Acres 80 Acres

Estimated Recovery 33,200 bbls, 66,500 bbls,
Total Net Income $57,900 $116,000
Development Cost Per Well $74,000 $74,600
.78 1.57

Ratio of Income to Investment
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EXHIBIT NO. (2

OIL DEVELOPMENT COMPANY OF TEXAS
WEST SAWYER (SAN ANDRES) FIELD
RESERVE ESTIMATE AND PAYOUT DATA

RESERVES
Volumetric calculation based on average porosity and net pay from 5 wells.
Porosity - T.1%
Water Saturation - 30%
Formation Volume Factor - 1.24g
Net Pay Thickness « 23 ft
Estimated Recovery Factor - 12.5%

01l in place = _T758 (0.071) (0.70 ) (23) = 7152 BO/AC

Recoverable 0il - 40 acres = (0.125) (7152) (40) = 35,760 BO

Recoverable 0il - 80 acres = (0.125) (7152) (80) = 71,520 BO

PAYOUT DATA

Gross Price for 22° API Gravity 0il - $2.75 /obl
Working Interest Price 0.8125 - 2.23 [bbl
Operating Costs - 0.50 /bbl
Net Price ~  1.73 /obl
Av Well Costs with Lease Facilities (based on 5 wells) - $73,255

IO Acres 80 Acres

Recoverable Reserves-bbls ‘ 35,760 71,520
Net Income 61,865 $123,730
Well Costs with Lease Facilities 73,255 $73,255
Ratio of Income to Investment 0. 1.69
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Nest Sawyer Field
Reservoir Data and Reserve Estimates

Porosiéy 8.2%
Water Saturation 35%
Formation Volume Factor 1.242
Recovery Factor (estimate) 12,5%
Net Pay 20 ft.-
Gross Price Per Barrel $2.78-
Trucking .09/bb1;
Mineral Interest Income at .8125 2.18/vb1.
Operating Costs, SWD Cost and Taxes .50/bb1
Net Working Interest Income 1.68/bbl,
j o A r)()/V
: od g8 et K
i (,/ ) &’ i s \
f Recoverable Oil-in-place per acre = (7758>(‘082%£§2;)(20)('125 = 830 bbls/ac.
‘ .
l! \l\‘it.
!
! .
: 40 Acres 80 Acres
! Estimated Recovery 33,200 bbls, 66,500 bbls.
Total Net Income $56,000 $112,000
Development Cost Per Well $60,000 $ 60,000
Ratio of Income tollnvestment : .93 1.86?
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Law OFFICES g

CLARENCE E.HINKLE MIDLAND, TEX~S OFFICE
W. E.BONDURANT, JR. HINKLEI BONDURANT & CHRISTYm 521 MIDLAND TOWER
S.8.CHRISTY IV 600 HINKLE BUILDING (G!B)MU 3-469|
LEWNIS C.COX,JR.
PAUL W. EATON, JR. ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201
CONRAD E_-COFFIELD
HAROLOD L.HENSLEY, JR.
STUARY D.SHANOR September 17 > 1969 TeLepHone {505) 822-6510
C.O.MARTIN PosST OFFiCE Box 10

PAUL J.KELLY,JR.

é//éz ////2 A2

0il Conservation Commission
Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

We enclose herewith in triplicate application of
Coastal States Gas Producing Company for the adoption of
temporary special field rules for the West Sawyer (San
Andres) Pool, including 80 acre spacing and 80 acre allow-
able. This is the case about which the writer's secretary
talked with Dan Nutter so as to be sure that it would be
placed on the examiner's docket for October 8.

Yours sincerely,

HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY

By @(/,)i/? T ({ //té/ \[[(/
d&?

CEH:cs
Enc.

DOCKET MAILED
DOCKET MAILED

G v ZEREET




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION OF COASTAIL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR ADOPTION OF
TEMPORARY SPECIAL FIELD RULES FOR
THE WEST SAWYER (SAN ANDRES) POOL,
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, INCLUDING
80 ACRE SPACING AND 80 ACRE ALLCW-
ABLE

A T P A A T L

/ - ;‘) j/
/ e 2

0il Conservation Commission

Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Comes Coastal States Gas Producing Company, acting by and
through the undersigned attorneys, and hereby makes application for
the adoption of temporary special field rules for the West Sawyer
(San Andres) Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including 80 acre spacing
and 80 acre allowable and in support thereof respectfully shows:

1. That applicant completed a discovery well in the SW%SWk
Seotlon 33, Township 9 South, Range 37 East, N.M,P.M. and as a
result of the discovery the CommlsSLOn de31gnated the pool as the
West Sawyer (San Andres) Pool in February 1969. Since the completion
of the discovery well, applicant has drilled 4 additional producing
wells in the pools, and in addition, Sun 0il Company has drilled a
producing well located in the SE4]NE% Section 32, Township 9 South,
Range 37 East. There is attached hereto, made a part hereof and for
purposes of identification marked Exhibit "A", a plat showing the
leasehold acreage owned by Coastal States in the area and also all
of the producing wells.

2. That all of the wells which have been drilled in the West
Sawyer (San Andres) Pool have been located so that 80 acres may be
dedicated thereto.for spacing and allowable purposes. From all avail-
able information, applicant believes that each well producing from
the West Sawyer (San Andres) Pool will effectively and efficiently
drain 80 acres or more and that in order to prevent the economic loss
caused by the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation




of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and to protect correla-
tive rights, it is in the interest of congervation and the prevention
of waste to promulgate temporary special field rules and regulations
providing for 80 acre spacing units and 80 acre proration units in

said pool.

3. That applicant proposes that each well drilled to- and
producing from the West Sawyer (San Andres) Pool be located on a
standard unit containing 80 acres more or less, consisting of the
M5, Sk, E¥ or W5 of a single governmental quarter section.

4. That applicant has made an additional well location, being
Coastal States' Federal 4 Well No. 1 located in the SE%XNW}% Section 4,
Township 9 South, Range 37 East, which well location is shown on the
plat attached hereto as Exhibitf "A",

5. Applicant respectfully requests that this matter be included
on the docket for the examiner's hearing to be held on Octobe. 8, 1969.

Respectfully submitted,

COASTAL STATES GAS PRODUCING COMPANY

Ny

Member of the Fifm o
HINKLE, BONDURANT & CHRISTY
Attorneys for Applicant

Box 10

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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DRAFT

GMH/esr i
Octoker 2, 1970 BEFORE THE OQOIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

//;’ OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OlL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

RECORDS CENTER

CASE No, 4222

Order No, R-3850-A

L

APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS )
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR SPECIAL POOL e

RULFS, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

o

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _September 30 - 1970,

at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Daniel S. Nutter .

/ NOW, on this__ day of October , 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,
‘ FINDS:

: (1) That due public notice having been given as reqguired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

i matter thereof,

(2) That by Order No. R-3850, dated October 14, 1969,

temporary Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the

West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a

provision for 80-acre spacing and proration units.

(3} mThat pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3850,

this case was reopened to allow'bperators in the subject pool _

3 to appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San ‘Andres Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre spacing units and present

. evidence as to whether or not the subject pool is in fact an

associated reservoir.
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(4) That the evidence presently available is insufficient

to establish that the provision: for 80-acre spacing and proration

?units should be continued permanently.

if (5) That the evidence presently available is insufficient

fto establish whether or not the subject pool is in fact an

lassociated reservoir.

i

f (6) That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for

ithe West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No R-3850,
| period

:;should be continued in effect for an additional one-year/in order

igto allow the operators in the pool time to gather additional
gginformation concerning reservoir characteristies of the pool.

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in September, 1971, at which time the operators in the pool should
géappear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool should
!
not be developed on 40-acre spacing units and present evidence as

to whether or not the svbject pool is in fact an associated

reservoir.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) ‘That the temporary Special Rules and Regulations for

the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, promulgated by Order No. R~3850,

are hereby continued in full force and effect for an additional

' one-year period.

? (2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing
;
in September, 1971, at which time operators in the subject pool

shall appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool

shouid not be deveioped on 40-acre spacing units and present

' evidence as to whether or not the subject pool is in fact an

associated reservoir.

i (3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

';entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

! DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
| designated.




BEFORE THE ©OXIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF TBE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE O1L CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEX!ICD FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERTNG:

CASE No, 4222 .
Order No, R--,38f)@"£7

IN THE MATTER OF CASE 4222 BEING
REOPENED PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS

OF ORDER NO. R-3850-A, WHICH ORDER
CONTINUED E0-ACRE SPACING UNITS FOR
THE WEST SAWYER-SAN ANDRES POOL, LEA
COUNTY, N EW MEXICO, FOR AN ADDITIONAL

ONE-YEAR PERIUD.

ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION: P

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Septembexr-15 1971,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner _ Daniel S. Nutter .
(oo
NOW, on this day of Sepeember | 197l the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as requirediby
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof,
(2) That by Order No. R-3850-A, dated _M,_Q 12720

'L‘; temporary Special Rules and Regulations wveme promulgatedkkor the

~ West Sawyer-—San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, establishing
AL Coeleveccndd Mﬂddoiud
80-acre spacing unitqkion—& period €f one year.

R- 3¢5t

{3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3850-A,

this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool

to appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool

should not be developed on 40-acre spacxng unlts‘u,l

e e A e SR A R K AR it
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(4) That the ev1dence establishes that one well in the
Wesgt - Sawyer-San Ancxen Poo‘ ﬂ&n efficiently and economically
drain and develop 80 acres.

(5) That the Special Rules and Requlations prowmulgated by

& tnlavecisd o .4Mwo R-3§50-A
Order No. R-3850#,have afforded and will afford to the owner
of each property in the pool thec opportunity to produce his
just and eguitable share of the oil in the pool.

(6) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights, the Special Rules gnd Regulations promulgated

- Zyaul«)b )?~38’J“o.4
by Order No. R-3850-#,should be continued in full force and

effect until further order of the Commission.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the

ton TEYO0-A,
by Order No. 38504, are hereby continued in full force and effect

West Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, I}‘:w Mexico, §romulgated
until further order of the Commission.
(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

desigm ted.
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APPLICATION OF COASTAL STATES GAS
PRODUCING COMPANY FOR SPECIAL POOL . C s
RULES, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on _O
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A, U

NOW, on this day of October , 1969 , the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS :

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the ‘subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Coastal States Gas Producing Company,
seeks the promulgation of special rules and regulations for the

Wést Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a

provision for 80-acre spacing and proration units.

5 (3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of

risk arising frcm the drilling of an excessive number of wells,

to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the dfilling

of too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect

correlative righcs, temporafy special rules and regulations

providing for 80-acre spacing units should be promulgated for

the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool.
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(4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations ir order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.
(5) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should be established for a one-year period in order to allow
the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information

to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically

drained and developed by one wellau.l.“’-"é“""'“- WM’ i

s 2« /édawuau‘,&;l/iﬂcﬂ—ww

(6 at thls case should be reopened at an examiner hearing

in _12ﬂ1;4£&u1_: 1970, at which time the operators in the subject

pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the West

Sawyer-San Andres Pool should not be developed on 40-acre spacing

units.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That temporary Special Rules and Regulations for the West
Sawyer-San Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby
promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS

FOR THE
WEST SAWYER-SAN ANDRES POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the West
Sawyer-San Andres Fool or in the San Andres formation within one
mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits oi another
designated San Andres 8}} pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated|
and produced in accordance with the special rules and regulations
hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit
containing 80 acres, more or less, consistina of the N/2, 8/2,
{E/2, or W/2 of a governmental quarter section; provided, however,

that nothing contained herein shall be construed as prohibiting

the drilling of a well on each of the quarter-quarter sections

in the unit.
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RULF 3. The Secretary-Dircctor of ¢

" an exception to the requiremenits of Rule 2 without notice and

hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard unit

! comprising a governmental quarter-guarter section or lot, or the

unorthodox size or shape of the tract is due to a variation in
the legal subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.
All coperators offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be
notified of the application by registered or certified mail, and
the application shall state that such notice has been furnished.
The Secretary-Director may approve the application upon receipt
of written waivers from all offset operators or if no offset
operator has entered an objection to the formation of the non-

standard unit within 30 days after the Secretary-Director has

received the application,

RULE 4. 24 7.4,,-'“1,‘“.&@2 crilled Fve rinn, @ locntad
e pi— Oz/
Vet ptandach <eoil i e ptet -
e bie rilld . Hu prevsy nHaSE/y G a Grlirn
L Roo . e

44&95549.422-4ou“%k/4ﬂéleéaéaA&muudh¢4‘~q;£ZL

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the fq9p§ge requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing
when ah application has been filed for an unorthodox location
necessitated by topographical conditions or the recompletion of
a well previsouly drilled to another horizon,\ﬁgévided the well
will be located no nearer than 330 feet to the outer boundary

of the unit. All operators offsetting the proposed location

i shall be notified of the application by registered or certified

mail, and the appliqation shall state that such notice has been
furnished., The Secretary-Director may approve the application
upon receipt of written waivers from all operators offsetting
the proposed location or if no objection to the unorthodox
location has been entered within 20 days after the Secretary-

Director has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (79 through 81 acres)

shall be assigned an 80-acre proportional factor of ;?.6363 for
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allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well

on an 80-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion.
The allowable assigned to a non-standard proration
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the

acreage in such non-~standard unit bears to 80 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED :

(1)

That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool or in the San
Andres formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; that
the operator of any well having an unorthodox location shall

notify the Hobbs Districi Office of the Commissicn in writing

of the name and location of the well on or before gstalos  ( .

1969,

(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells
in the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool shall have dedicated thereto
80 acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules; or, pursuant
to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have
non-standard spacing or proration units established by the Commis-
sion and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission
dedicating 80 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this
nradnry shall zubjoecl Lhoe well Lo cancellation of allowable. Untll
said Form C-102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has
been approved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, each well

presently drilling to or completed in the West Sawyer-San Andres

Pool or in the San Andres formation wilhin one mile thereof
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shall receive no more than one-half of a standard allowable for |

the pool.

(3) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hearing

in ._m‘___, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject

pool may appear and show cause why the West Sawyer-San Andres Pool

should not be developed on 40-acre spacmg unltswm:;/a‘
o & e hillon 7t B terdopish vl <4

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retalned for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.
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CASE 4223: Applicatidn of RESLER \
& SHELDON FOR TWO WATERFLOOD \,
PROJECTS, LEA COUNTY.
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